Page 1 TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY 1 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 2 3) 4 5 PUBLIC MEETING) TRANSCRIPT OF) **PROCEEDINGS:** 6 7) 8 9 10 July 7, 2015 7:51 p.m. 11 12 13 14 **BEFORE**: Commissioner Steven L. Rogers 15 Commissioner Mauro Tucci 16 17 Commissioner Thomas J. Evans Commissioner Joseph Scarpelli 18 19 Mayor Alphonse Petracco 20 21 ALSO PRESENT: 22 Alan Genitempo, Board Counsel 23 24 Job No. NJ2103383 Transcribed by: Nicole Yawn 25

	Page 2
1	PROCEEDINGS
2	(Pledge of Allegiance)
3	MAYOR PETRACCO: Madam Clerk?
4	MADAM CLERK: Yes, Mayor. Board of commissioners
5	public meeting Tuesday, July 7th, 2015. The time is now
6	7:51. Pursuant to the requirements of the Open Public
7	Meeting Act, Chapter 231, notice of this meeting was
8	published in the December 11th, 2014 issues of the Nutley
9	Sun, the Star Ledger, and the Herald News. A copy of this
10	notice has been posted in the Nutley Town Hall bulletin
11	board, and a copy's on file in the municipal clerk's office.
12	Commissioner Rogers?
13	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: (Inaudible response).
14	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci?
15	COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Here.
16	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
17	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Here.
18	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
19	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Here.
20	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
21	MAYOR PETRACCO: Here.
22	MADAM CLERK: All present, Mayor.
23	MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you. We'll move to
24	minutes, please.
25	MADAM CLERK: Minutes we have June 2nd, 2015.

Page 3

1 I need a motion.

_	
2	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Move them.
3	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second.
4	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
5	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
6	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci?
7	COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Aye.
8	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
9	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
10	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
11	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
12	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
13	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
14	Thank you. Communications and correspondence,
15	please?
16	MADAM CLERK: The Van Riper Trust has submitted an
17	event application to host a street fair on Sunday,
18	September 6th, 2015 on Franklin Avenue between Centre Street
19	and Harrison Street between 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.
20	Need a motion.
21	COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Move it.
22	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Second.
23	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
24	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
25	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci?

Page 4 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: 1 Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 2 COMMISSIONER EVANS: 3 Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 4 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: 5 Aye. MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 6 MAYOR PETRACCO: 7 Aye. Thank you. 8 Commissioner Tucci, you have some reports, I see? 9 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: 10 Yes, I have a shade tree report for the months of April, May, and June of 2015. 11 12 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you. 13 Okay. We're going to take some things out of order tonight. First of all, let us apologize for keeping 14 15 you waiting this evening. I think we'll start off with 16 Commissioner Rogers. 17 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Thank you, Mayor. First of all, it's an unexpected pleasure of 18 having the young people here to witness what we're about to 19 I'm going to be introducing a resolution that honors a 20 do. man that has served his country both in the United States 21 22 military and after he left the military, a man who is a role 23 model for young people like yourselves, whose lovely wife has stood by his side and worked with him for many, many 2.4 25 years.

	Page 5
1	And this resolution is not just presented by me,
2	but it's presented by this entire board of commissioners.
3	You have a governing body here that is very supportive of
4	our military, very supportive of the veterans who have
5	served and who are now members of the VFW, Vietnam Vets,
6	organizations like that. I'm glad you're here. I'm sure
7	you're going to hear from Mr. Jack Kane tonight after we
8	present this resolution.
9	WHEREAS, Jack Kane, a lifelong resident of Nutley,
10	has been a member of the VFW since his return from Korea in
11	1969;
12	WHEREAS, Jack Kane has served as commander of VFW
13	Stuart E. Edgar Post 493 and Essex County District Number 4;
14	and
15	WHEREAS, Jack Kane was named VFW state commander
16	in June of 2014;
17	WHEREAS, Jack Kane has dedicated much of his time
18	to assisting veterans and applying for benefits, driving
19	them to doctors' appointments, visiting those who are
20	hospitalized, and lobbying for continued financial and
21	emotional support for veterans of all ages;
22	NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the board of
23	commissioners of the township of Nutley in the county of
24	Essex in the state of New Jersey join the citizens of Nutley
25	as well as Jack's wife, Patty, his six children, his

Page 6 grandchildren, and his many nieces, nephews, relatives, and 1 friends to recognize with gratitude the outstanding work and 2 countless hours of devotion Jack Kane has dedicated to 3 improving the quality of life for his fellow veterans. 4 5 So moved. COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second. 6 7 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? COMMISSIONER ROGERS: 8 Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci? 9 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: 10 Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 11 12 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. 13 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: 14 Aye. 15 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 16 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 17 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: I'm sure, Mayor, that you 18 and the other commissioners want to say a few words. Jack, I'll start off by saying you're a hero. 19 Thank you, and God bless you. 20 MAYOR PETRACCO: Commissioner Scarpelli? 21 22 (Applause) 23 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Jack, thank you for your service to our community, to the state, and to all our 2.4 veterans. To you and your wife, Patty, thank you very much. 25

1 MAYOR PETRACCO: Commissioner Evans? COMMISSIONER EVANS: Jack, you're a role model. 2 3 We hope you're finished running around the state so you can spend more time here in Nutley with us. And to you and 4 Patty, congratulations, and thank you from the bottom of my 5 heart for everything that you do. 6 You have quite a bit of work with the department 7 (indiscernible). It's an honor to have your leadership. 8 Commissioner Tucci? 9 MAYOR PETRACCO: 10 (Applause) COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Jack, I think 11 12 Commissioner Rogers hit the nail right on the head. You are 13 truly a Nutleyite. What you've done prior to becoming the state commander and what you continue to do and the 14 15 leadership qualities that you display, all right, make us 16 all very proud every time we're in your presence. 17 I'm sorry that your tenure is over as state commander, but I'm very happy that you'll be spending more 18 time here with us in Nutley. Congratulations, and God bless 19 20 you. 21 (Applause) 22 MAYOR PETRACCO: I would just like to echo 23 Commissioner Rogers' comment about having all these youngsters here tonight. If there's somebody that you want 2.4 to look up after and take after, it's that guy, Jack Kane, 25

Veritext Legal Solutions

Page 7

Page 8 in the back. He's done so much for this community and so 1 much for this state. 2 You can't talk while I'm talking, Mr. Kane. 3 That's the rule. 4 But anyway, anyway, there's takers in this world, 5 and there's givers. And Jack Kane is the biggest giver I 6 know. So let's give him a round of applause. 7 (Applause) 8 MAYOR PETRACCO: Please come say a few words, 9 Jack. 10 Thank you, Commissioner Rogers, for 11 MR. KANE: 12 instigating this resolution. I appreciation it. Appreciate 13 all your hard work with veterans in the town here and your 14 new program at the Department of Military and Veterans 15 Affairs. It's been talked about all over the state, and 16 people want to emulate this department, too. 17 I've been traveling around all over New Jersey for many years now, and one of the things I've noticed that 18 people ask me what town I'm from. And, you know, they know 19 20 I'm from Essex County. What town? And when I say Nutley, they all seem to say, "Oh, 21 22 Nutley. Oh, that's a great town. And, you know, you've got 23 a good reputation." And, you know, people that come here from out of town to visit or come to move in to town, they 2.4 25 talk about the beautiful parks here we have and education

Veritext Legal Solutions

and the schools in town. So it's a really great town to
 live in.

I've been here all my life. I have no intention
of leaving. People talking about going to Florida and
Arizona and stuff like that, but I have no intention. I
like it right here in Nutley. I feel that it's my home, and
I'm going to stay here.

8 As far as so-called town fathers, I appreciate all 9 your hard work. You've been all here many years. And all 10 these years, it's always been an honor to be here. And I 11 know I can depend on all of you to do the right thing for 12 our town. Thank you very much.

13 (Applause)

MR. KANE: Now, I just want to thank my sister,
Maryanne (ph), for coming all the way from Virginia for this
tonight.

17 My daughter, Becca's, here with her husband, Nick. And my wife, Patty, was mentioned already, but I can't say 18 it enough. Without her support all these many years, I 19 20 wouldn't have made it. You know? It's been the cooperation, the work, the patience, nights home alone when 21 22 I'm out traveling around the state and so forth. 23 Thank you, Patty. (Applause) 2.4

25

Veritext Legal Solutions

Thank you all once again, and I'm proud

MR. KANE:

MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you so much, Jack. (Applause) MAYOR PETRACCO: Okay. Now, we'll be taking one other item out of order. Commissioner Tucci? COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Yes. I guess the theme for this evening is heroes. We have Jack Kane, who's a war hero, a state leader, the entire Kane family, who does nothing but give and give and give and ask for nothing in return. And I'd like to take this aside one level. We have a group of youngsters here this evening, quite frankly, are my heroes. And not so much for the successful season that they had, but for the way they conducted themselves on the field. They put Nutley's best foot forward.

17 proud to be there and watch them perform and watch them represent this township. And there are not words strong 18 enough to impress upon you youngsters just how proud this 19 20 entire township is of you. But having said that, I'd like 21 to present this resolution.

22 WHEREAS, the seventh and eighth grade football team has enjoyed an outstanding season posting a record of 23 nine wins and two losses, capturing the West Essex Junior 24 25 Football League championship; and

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

to be a Nutleyite.

I was so

Page 11

1	WHEREAS, the members of the seventh and eighth
2	grade football team, also known as the A team, are Frank
3	Cordero, Justin Lucia, Dante Costa, Tyler Foti, Keith
4	Morrison, Joshua O'Neill, Louis Conca, Justin Eltzholtz,
5	Elijah Acosta, Justin Chaves, Charlie Williamson, Donato
6	Costa, Derrick Kurtzman, Matt Chimento, Dante Contella,
7	Christian Pesci, Dylan Kuczewski, Christopher Mulligan,
8	Tyler Lembo, Dominic Raffielli, Matt Durham, Ricky Roselli,
9	Kyle Brendel, John Luberto, Rafael Sanchez, Tyler
10	Schoonmaker, Joseph Romano, Nicholas Vaccarelli, Dan
11	Jennings, Peter Haverick, Matt Jaworski, and Brandon
12	Rosario; and
13	WHEREAS, head coach, Ralph Chimento, along with
14	the Assistant Coaches, Jim Kelly, Carmen Alberti, Ed Schino,
15	Ricky Roselli, Ricky Chaves, and Rich Jennings worked
16	tirelessly to train and guide these athletes; and
17	WHEREAS, the members of the seventh and eighth
18	grade football team are the West Essex Junior Football
19	League Superbowl champions for the 2014 season with a record
20	of 9 wins and 2 losses;
21	NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the board of
22	commissioners of the township of Nutley in the county of
23	Essex, state of New Jersey join with the citizens of Nutley
24	to honor and congratulate the members and coaches of the
25	seventh and eighth grade football team for their exceptional

Page 12 1 efforts and accomplishments. I proudly move this resolution. 2 3 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Second. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 4 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: You know, you're another 5 reason why Nutley, New Jersey is one of the greatest places 6 to live, to work, and to go to school in. Thank you for 7 doing what you've done for this town. 8 9 And I say Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci? 10 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: 11 Ave. 12 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 13 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. Congratulations, guys. Remember integrity, 14 15 teamwork, mutual respect, personal accountability. And you 16 guys (inaudible). 17 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Guys, congratulations. 18 The guys sitting next to you are the guys that are 19 going to be your friends 20 years from now. And you'll 20 remember these times that you had and the good times you had 21 22 on the football field as you get older. 23 So I vote aye. MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 2.4 25 MAYOR PETRACCO: Congratulations, guys.

Page 13 Like Commissioner Scarpelli just said, you guys 1 will be friends for life. But as 20, 30 years go by, as it 2 3 has for us, you sure will look a lot different than you do now, unfortunately. 4 5 (Laughter) MAYOR PETRACCO: 6 But I vote aye. 7 Congratulations. 8 (Applause) 9 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: If I might, we'd like to call you up. And there's just one more little note I'd like to 10 make this evening. 11 12 We are presenting this superbowl championship team 13 with these beautiful jackets made right here in Nutley, New Jersey by Mainiero's Sporting Goods. They did a wonderful 14 15 job. And, yes, we got a wonderful price. Thank you very much. 16 17 (Applause) 18 (Laughter) COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Come on up, guys. 19 20 (Applause) (Pause) 21 MAYOR PETRACCO: Hold on. Hold on. He's 22 23 going to say a few words. 2.4 (Pause) 25 COACH CHIMENTO: All right.

Page 14 1 COACH CHIMENTO: All right. First off, I'd like to thank the commissioners for acknowledging these 2 3 young men. It's been a pleasure to coach you guys through the 4 5 years. Eighth graders, I want to wish you luck in high 6 school. 7 And, seventh graders, you know, you have a title 8 9 to defend. So you better get working hard. Thanks to the parents for having them to the field 10 on time. 11 12 Thanks to the Rec. Department. Anything we asked 13 for, we got -- you know, we were given. And again, it was a 14 pleasure. 15 And just getting back to what Commissioner 16 Scarpelli had said, it's the truth. You guys will talk 17 about this victory for many years. 1999 Commissioner Scarpelli was a freeholder. 18 We had a resolution read in another town that I 19 coached in, and the kids won the superbowl. And believe it 20 or not, I work with some of those kids now. So they were 21 22 your age when I coached them. And they still talk about it 23 to this day. So the life lessons you're going to learn 2.4 throughout the years -- you're going to remember these days 25

Veritext Legal Solutions

	Page 15
1	in football. Enjoy it. Cherish this moment, and you guys
2	better keep working harder and bring Nutley a state
3	championship in high school. All right?
4	(Applause)
5	MAYOR PETRACCO: Okay. With that being said,
6	we're going to take a short recess.
7	Whoever would like to leave now and not stay for
8	our business portion of the meeting, you're free to go. If
9	you'd like to stay, you're more than welcome to stay.
10	(Recess)
11	MAYOR PETRACCO: Okay. At this point, we are
12	going to finish up with our executive session. We will be a
13	little while in there. So do we need a motion to go
14	MADAM CLERK: We need a motion.
15	MAYOR PETRACCO: We need a motion to go back in
16	executive. We need a motion.
17	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Make a motion.
18	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second back into executive.
19	MADAM CLERK: Second.
20	WHEREAS, Section 8 of the Open Public Meeting Act,
21	Chapter 231 permits the exclusion of the public from meeting
22	in certain circumstances; and
23	WHEREAS, the public body is of the opinion that
24	such circumstances exist;
25	WHEREAS, the board of commissioners of the

1 township of Nutley in the county of Essex in the state of 2 New Jersey desires to proceed to closed executive session; 3 and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of
commissioners of the township of Nutley move into closed
executive session to discuss affordable housing litigation
and legal advice regarding Hoffman LaRoche.

8 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that at the time when such 9 discussion may be disclosed to the public shall be when any 10 such disclosure may be made without adversely affecting the 11 township of Nutley pending and/or anticipated legal or 12 personnel contractual matters, and other matters within the 13 exceptions provided for by statute.

14 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 15 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. 16 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci? 17 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 18 19 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. 20 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 21 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 22 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 23 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. Time is now 8:10. 24 MADAM CLERK: 25 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Wow, we lost our crowd.

	Page 17
1	(Adjourn to Executive Session)
2	MAYOR PETRACCO: Okay. Do we need a vote to go
3	back in public, Alan?
4	MR. GENITEMPO: Yes.
5	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move it.
6	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Second.
7	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
8	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
9	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci?
10	COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Aye.
11	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
12	COMMISSIONER EVANS: My mike was off. I seconded
13	it. Aye.
14	MADAM CLERK: Thank you.
15	Commissioner Scarpelli?
16	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
17	MADAM CLERK: And, Mayor Petracco?
18	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
19	Okay. We'll move on to bills at this point.
20	MADAM CLERK: Yes, Mayor.
21	Public Affairs, \$395.33; Revenue and Finance,
22	\$2,412,432.87; Public Safety, \$75,781.53; Public Works,
23	\$175,377.72; Parks and Public Property, \$748,117.94.
24	Payroll for June 19th is \$1,020.39. Payroll for June 20th
25	is \$1,939.54. Total payroll, \$791,416.17, for a grand total

Г

1 of \$4,206,481.49.

2	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move the bills.
3	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second.
4	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
5	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
6	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci?
7	COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Aye.
8	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
9	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
10	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
11	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
12	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
13	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
14	Okay. We're going to move to
15	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Mayor? Mayor, with your
16	permission, I'd like to
17	MAYOR PETRACCO: Resolution?
18	COMMISSIONER EVANS: do the resolution?
19	MAYOR PETRACCO: Yes.
20	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Being introduced by
21	Commissioner Evans, along with the board of commissioners.
22	I'll read the resolution by title.
23	A resolution of the township commissioners of the
24	township of Nutley authorizing the firm of Inglesino,
25	Webster, Wyciskala & Taylor, LLC as counsel for the township

of Nutley to enter into litigation related to the township's affordable housing obligation. NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of commissioners of the township of Nutley that in accordance with local public contract law hereby authorized and approved the filing of a declaratory judgment and motion in Superior Court of the state of New Jersey to determine the rights and obligations of the township. BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution shall be published as required by law within ten

11 days of passage.

12 So move.

13COMMISSIONER TUCCI:Second.

14 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?

15 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.

16 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci?

17 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Aye.

18 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?

19 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.

20 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?

21 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.

22 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?

23 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.

24 Okay. I have some ordinance introductions.

25 Commissioner Scarpelli?

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

1

1 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Ordinance number 3315, an ordinance to amend an ordinance to fix the salaries of 2 certain officers and employees of the township of Nutley, 3 county of Essex, state of New Jersey, effective January 1st, 4 2015. 5 I move that this ordinance be passed to a second 6 reading, advertised in the Nutley Sun, together with the 7 notice required by law and that further consideration of 8 said ordinance for final passage by the board of 9 commissioners be held at the second reading on August 4th, 10 2015. 11 12 I move the ordinance introduction. 13 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 14 15 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. 16 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Tucci? Commissioner Tucci has left 17 MAYOR PETRACCO: 18 tonight's meeting. Commissioner Evans? 19 MADAM CLERK: 20 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. Commissioner Scarpelli? 21 MADAM CLERK: 22 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 23 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 2.4 25 Okay.

Page 20

1	Commissioner Evans?
2	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Yes. I have an ordinance
3	3316, which I'll read by title for introduction.
4	An ordinance to amend an ordinance codified in the
5	code of the township of Nutley, Chapter 228 entitled,
6	"Vehicles in Traffic," particularly Article 2, "Parking on
7	Certain Streets," Section 11 entitled, "Time Limit Parking,"
8	to add the location set forth therein.
9	I move that this ordinance be passed to a second
10	reading and advertised in the Nutley Sun, together with the
11	notice required by law and that further consideration of
12	said ordinance for final passage by the board of
13	commissioners be held in its second reading on August 4th,
14	2015.
15	So move.
16	MAYOR PETRACCO: Second.
17	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
18	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
19	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
20	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
21	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
22	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
23	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
24	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
25	Okay. I have a public hearing on four titles.

Page 22 I'm going to consolidate these. So I'll be consolidating 1 ordinance number 3309, 3310, 3311, and 3312. 2 This is an ordinance to fix the salaries of 3 certain officers and employees of the township of Nutley, 4 county of Essex, state of New Jersey, effective January the 5 1st, 2013. I believe the last one is June 16th, 2015. 6 7 Is there anyone here this evening that would like to comment on any of these ordinances? 8 9 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Excuse me, Mayor. It's 10 January 1, 2016. MADAM CLERK: For number 3313. 11 12 COMMISSIONER EVANS: The last one. 13 MAYOR PETRACCO: Oh, you're right. Okay. January 1. Thank you. 14 15 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Mayor, and just let's make 16 the record clear that if these are (inaudible) 13, 14 17 (inaudible) ranges that are listed in each individual ordinance. That's the --18 MAYOR PETRACCO: Correct. 19 20 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: With that summary, I think 21 it's all (inaudible). MAYOR PETRACCO: Correct. And these are the 22 23 salaries of dispatchers here in Nutley. UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: 24 Thank you, Mr. Mayor. 25 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you.

Page 23 I need a motion to close the public portion of the 1 meeting. 2 3 MADAM CLERK: Second? Commissioner Scarpelli, was that you? 4 5 MAYOR PETRACCO: Yes. COMMISSIONER SCARPLELLI: Second. 6 7 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? COMMISSIONER ROGERS: (Inaudible response). 8 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 9 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. 10 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 11 12 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 13 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 14 I move the ordinance. 15 16 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Second. 17 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. 18 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 19 20 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 21 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 22 23 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 2.4 25 Thank you.

	Page 24
1	Okay. Commissioner Scarpelli?
2	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Yes, this is ordinance
3	number 3313. It's an ordinance providing for the
4	reconstruction of roadway Park Avenue, section three, in the
5	township of Nutley and the county of Essex, New Jersey,
6	appropriating \$232,000, therefore, from grant monies
7	received from the New Jersey Department of Transportation
8	for the course thereof.
9	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second.
10	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
11	MAYOR PETRACCO: I'm sorry. Excuse me.
12	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: (inaudible) public
13	hearing.
14	MAYOR PETRACCO: Is there anyone here this evening
15	that would like to comment on this ordinance, ordinance
16	number 3313?
17	Seeing no one,
18	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move that we close the
19	public hearing.
20	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second.
21	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
22	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
23	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
24	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
25	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?

Page 25 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 1 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 2 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 3 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move the ordinance. 4 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second. 5 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 6 7 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 8 COMMISSIONER EVANS: 9 Aye. MADAM CLERK: 10 Commissioner Scarpelli? 11 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 12 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? MAYOR PETRACCO: 13 Aye. COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Next one, Mayor, is 14 15 ordinance providing for reconstruction of the roadways at 16 various locations authorized by the Safe Routes to School programs in the township of Nutley, county of Essex, New 17 Jersey, appropriating \$175,000, therefore, for grant monies 18 received from the New Jersey Department of Transportation 19 20 for the costs thereof. 21 MAYOR PETRACCO: Is there anyone here this evening 22 that would like to comment from the public on ordinance 23 number 3314? Seeing no one, I need a motion to close the public 2.4 25 portion of the meeting.

	Page 26
1	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move that we close the
2	public portion.
3	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second.
4	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
5	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
6	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
7	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
8	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
9	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
10	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
11	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
12	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move the ordinance.
13	UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second.
14	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
15	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
16	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
17	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
18	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
19	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
20	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
21	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
22	Thank you.
23	Commissioner Rogers, we'll move on to resolutions.
24	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Yes. Resolution number 205-
25	15.

Г

BE IT RESOLVED by the board of commissioners of 1 the township of Nutley, county of Essex, that the director 2 3 of the Department of Public Affairs and the township clerk be and she is hereby authorized to execute a grant-in-aid 4 contract between the township of Nutley and the Essex County 5 Department of Senior Services, effective January 1st, 2016 6 and shall terminate December the 31st, 2018. Services by 7 the grant include for assistance for the visiting nurse 8 services. 9 10 So move. COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: 11 Second. 12 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 13 COMMISSIONER TUCCI: Aye. Commissioner Evans? MADAM CLERK: 14 15 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. 16 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 17 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 18 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 19 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 20 Is that all you have tonight, Okay. 21 Commissioner Rogers? 22 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: (Inaudible response). 23 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you. Commissioner Tucci read his resolution before he 2.4 left. 25

Veritext Legal Solutions

Page 27

Page 28 Commissioner Evans? 1 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Thank you. 2 WHEREAS, the Nutley Zoning Board of Adjustment 3 received \$750 from Mr. Carmen Florio at 90 Washington Avenue 4 for a filing fee; 5 WHEREAS, the zoning board of adjustment has 6 reviewed and determined that the filing fee of \$750 --7 excuse me -- has reviewed and determined that the -- it's 8 refunded. It's not clear. 9 10 WHEREAS, the zoning board of adjustment has reviewed and determined that a refund of the filing fee of 11 12 \$750 is due to Mr. Carmen Florio. 13 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex 14 15 that the above amount be refunded to Mr. Carmen Florio. 16 So move. 17 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second. 18 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 19 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. 20 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? COMMISSIONER EVANS: 21 Aye. 22 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 23 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 2.4 25 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.

Page 29 COMMISSIONER EVANS: WHEREAS, the Code Department 1 received \$75 from Mr. Peter Robson of 57 Mapes Avenue for a 2 3 zoning certificate; WHEREAS, the Code Department has reviewed and 4 determined that a refund of the zoning fee of \$75 is due 5 6 Mr. Peter Robson. NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of 7 commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex 8 that the above amount be refunded to Mr. Peter Robson. 9 10 And so move. COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: 11 Second. 12 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 13 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. Commissioner Evans? MADAM CLERK: 14 15 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. 16 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 17 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 18 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? MAYOR PETRACCO: 19 Aye. 20 COMMISSIONER EVANS: WHEREAS, New Jersey Statute 54:4-3-30 provides certain war veterans who have suffered 21 22 serious disability while in service full tax exemption of 23 their house and dwelling and the lot on which it is located; WHEREAS, the following taxpayer has filed an 2.4 application for allowance of a full exemption with proper 25

	Page 30
1	supporting documentation, thus making the taxpayer eligible.
2	NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of
3	commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex,
4	state of New Jersey that Antonia Lucas be granted full
5	exemption from the payment of property taxes from
6	January 2nd, 2015 and all subsequent years thereafter on
7	block 5900, lot 26, known as 96 New Street and that payment
8	received from January 2, 2015 to December 31, 2015 should be
9	refunded to Mr. Lucas in the amount of \$2,762.93.
10	So move.
11	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second.
12	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
13	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
14	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
15	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
16	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
17	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
18	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
19	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
20	OMMISSIONER EVANS: BE IT RESOLVED by the board of
21	commissioners of the township of Nutley that the treasurer
22	be and she is hereby authorized to refund overpayment of tax
23	charges for block 5701, lot 15 for \$297.24 for 2015; block
24	7000-27, \$1,696.25 for 2015; block 102, lot 2, \$4,105.88 for
25	2014, for a total of \$6,099.37.

1 So move.

2	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second.
3	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
4	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
5	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
6	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
7	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
8	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
9	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?
10	MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.
11	COMMISSIONER EVANS: BE IT RESOLVED by the board
12	of commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex,
13	state of New Jersey that the treasurer be and she is hereby
14	authorized to refund overpayment of property taxes in the
15	amount of \$29,146.50 for block 7501, lot 1 for \$14,413.50
16	for 2013, and \$14,733 for 2014.
17	So move.
18	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second.
19	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers?
20	COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye.
21	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans?
22	COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye.
23	MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli?
24	COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye.
25	MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco?

Page 32 1 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. COMMISSIONER EVANS: Thank you, Mayor. 2 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you. 3 Commissioner Scarpelli? 4 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: WHEREAS, resolution 183-5 6 15 was adopted by the board of commissioners meeting on June 16th, 2015; and 7 WHEREAS, said resolution allowed for advertisement 8 9 of the project known as Safe Routes to School program for the township of Nutley pending receipt of authorization from 10 the New Jersey Department of Transportation; 11 12 WHEREAS, the New Jersey Department of 13 Transportation to date has not provided authorization; WHEREAS, the initial advertisement date will be 14 15 changed to reflect a new advertisement date of Wednesday, 16 August 12th, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. prevailing time. 17 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex, 18 state of New Jersey that the township clerk is hereby 19 20 authorized to amend resolution 183-15. I move the resolution. 21 22 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Second. 23 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 2.4 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. Commissioner Evans? 25 MADAM CLERK:

Page 33 1 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. Commissioner Scarpelli? 2 MADAM CLERK: COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: 3 Aye. MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 4 MAYOR PETRACCO: 5 Aye. COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: That's all I have, Mayor. 6 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you. 7 WHEREAS, the New Jersey Department of Treasury, 8 Division of Taxation has provided tax clearance certificates 9 for each establishment listed below for the renewal period; 10 11 and 12 WHEREAS, these establishments have been inspected 13 by the board of health, fire department, code enforcement department, police department of the township of Nutley and 14 15 are in satisfactory condition; 16 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of 17 commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex, 18 state of New Jersey that the renewal of plenary retail consumption licenses, plenary retail distribution licenses 19 and club licenses be granted to the following licensees 20 effective July 1st, 2015 through June 30th, 2016. 21 22 Counsel, can we just --23 MR. GENITEMPO: Mayor, yes. MAYOR PETRACCO: Yeah, okay. 2.4 25 MR. GENITEMPO: I was just going to suggest you

Page 34

can just summarize. You don't have to read them all direct.
 Why don't you just put the establishment names? That should
 (inaudible).

MAYOR PETRACCO: 4 Okay. So we have the American Legion Post 70; the 5 Foursum, LLC; Cowan's Craft, LLC; Pins and Pints, LLC; 6 Nutley, New Jersey Lodge 1290, the Elks; FSH Holdings, LLC, 7 Franklin Steakhouse; Jim Dandy's; Mar2Nat, LLC, which is 8 MEAL; Nutley Post 30; Castelli, Inc., which is the Nutley 9 Diner; The Nutley News & Liquors; Franklin Wine Shop; the 10 Park Pub; Southside Grill, which is now Luna Wood Fired 11 12 Tavern; Columbian Club of Nutley, which is the Knights of 13 Columbus. We have Bella Luce's on here, Jo-Ka, Inc., which is the Washington Park Tavern. 14 15 I move the resolution. 16 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLIT: Second. 17 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 18 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? 19 20 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. Commissioner Scarpelli? 21 MADAM CLERK: 22 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 23 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? MAYOR PETRACCO: 2.4 Aye. WHEREAS, sealed bids for furnishing and delivering 25

police firearms were publicly opened and read on June 10th,
 2015;

3 WHEREAS, Eagle Point Gun/T.J. Morris & Son is the4 lowest bidder; and

5 WHEREAS, the funds in the amount of \$65,000 are 6 available in an appropriation entitled 5-01-310-200, Nutley 7 Police Department duty weapons under ordinance 3294C and has 8 been certified by the chief financial officer, said 9 certification being attached to this resolution;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of
commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex,
state of New Jersey that the contract for furnishing and
delivering police firearms is hereby awarded to Eagle Point
Gun/T.J. Morris & Son, 1707 Third Street, Thorofare, New
Jersey 08086.

I move the resolution. 16 17 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second. MADAM CLERK: 18 Commissioner Rogers? 19 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. 20 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? COMMISSIONER EVANS: 21 Aye. 22 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? 23 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 2.4 25 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye.

1 WHEREAS, raffle applications have been received 2 from the following organizations -- Nutley Parent Advocacy Network, Inc. -- they're for Friday, October 16th, 2015. 3 One is a license 50/50, and one is an on-premise tricky 4 5 tray. WHEREAS, the applications have been reviewed and 6 7 approved by the municipal clerk and the police department; NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the board of 8 commissioners of the township of Nutley, county of Essex, 9 10 state of New Jersey that the aforementioned licenses are 11 approved and the municipal clerk is authorized to issue the 12 licenses.

13 I move the resolution. COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Second. 14 15 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? 16 COMMISSIONER ROGERS: Aye. Commissioner Evans? 17 MADAM CLERK: 18 COMMISSIONER EVANS: Aye. Commissioner Scarpelli? 19 MADAM CLERK: 20 COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: Aye. 21 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 22 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. 23 That concludes our business portion of the 24 meeting. 25 Is there anyone here that would like to address 1 the board of commissioners?

2 MS. LANDRY: Penny Landry, 135 Lakeside Drive. 3 First, I'd like to acknowledge the high school students who 4 are in the back who do the filming of these meetings. They 5 are much appreciated, and they do a great job.

And I'd also like to acknowledge Mr. Kelly, who, 6 while executive session was going on, agreed to something 7 that I think will benefit the -- a lot of the elderly people 8 9 in town. Mr. Kelly agreed that, as he is the scheduler for the public access station, that the board of commissioners' 10 meetings will be broadcast in the morning at 10:00 as well 11 12 as at 8:30, which gives 2 broadcasts so that everybody has 13 the opportunity to see them.

And that, due to some technical difficulties from last -- the board of commissioners' meetings two weeks ago, the entire meeting was not broadcast. But they have figured out the technical issue, and Mr. Kelly is going to re-upload the meeting from two weeks ago. And it will be available to the citizens of Nutley at 10:00 a.m. for the next week.

So I'm very excited that that has happened and the technical difficulty has been figured out and that we will actually now have two broadcast times, the morning time and an evening time of the meeting. And so, I hope that -- I ask that you support this and Mr. Kelly's decision to broadcast two times.

Page 38 Do we have your support, Mayor? 1 MAYOR PETRACCO: Absolutely. 2 MS. LANDRY: Okay, great. 3 Thanks. And the second thing is that the New Jersey Biz 4 announced that Prism Capital Partners of Bloomfield was 5 chosen to buy and redevelop the 116-acre Roche campus. 6 And then, later that afternoon, there was -- Marion Wilson (ph) 7 said that a buyer had not been procured. Is there any 8 9 update on Roche that the board of commissioners can provide? 10 MAYOR PETRACCO: Bill (ph), can you comment on that? 11 12 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: I cannot comment on 13 (inaudible) said, because, as far as we are told, there was no (indiscernible) signed (indiscernible) developer. 14 15 MS. LANDRY: With the developer or --16 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: A developer. 17 MS. LANDRY: Okay. 18 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: A developer. So it's possible, but we can't confirm (inaudible) haven't been 19 20 given that information. 21 MS. LANDRY: Okay. 22 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: They could be one of them. 23 We know there was more than one that was interested. (Inaudible) have not been definitely (inaudible). I don't 2.4 think they've signed a deal with a developer yet. 25

Veritext Legal Solutions

Page 39 1 MS. LANDRY: Okay. UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: That I think I can tell you 2 3 (inaudible). MS. LANDRY: Okay. But it --4 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: If they did, I think we 5 would have been advised of that. 6 Okay. All right. Great. 7 MS. LANDRY: And one other quick one. On April 7th, there was 8 a joint meeting of the board of commissioners and the board 9 of ed. 10 You and I communicated about that, Madam Clerk. 11 12 And I was told that the minutes would be available 13 when you decided, Mr. Genitempo. Is --MR. GENITEMPO: I would like to correct that. 14 15 Ms. Pettas and I had a conversation about (inaudible). It's not a matter when I decide. It's a matter of when 16 17 (inaudible) subject matter of the meeting is appropriate for public disclosure. The issues of confidentiality still 18 exist on topics discussed in that meeting. 19 20 MS. LANDRY: So it was a closed meeting? 21 MR. GENITEMPO: Yes, it was a closed meeting. 22 That was not an open meeting, and it involves -- we talked 23 about property acquisition and contracts at that particular meeting. So there (inaudible) up in the air. We haven't 2.4 resolved them yet, and that's why --25

	Page 40
1	MS. LANDRY: And what are those issues pertaining
2	to?
3	MR. GENITEMPO: Property acquisition and
4	contractual issues.
5	MS. LANDRY: Property acquisition between the
6	board of ed. and the board of commissioners?
7	MR. GENITEMPO: Not necessarily before, but, you
8	know, working with them on some issues and projects. So we
9	can't really reveal it, because the whole purpose of the
10	executive session is (inaudible) confidentiality so that the
11	deal can have a chance to work. If that information
12	happened to get out, it might affect the ability of
13	(indiscernible).
14	MS. LANDRY: Because I read the notice, and the
15	notice did not say executive session. So I was just curious
16	about if it
17	MR. GENITEMPO: I think it started as a public
18	meeting, if I remember correctly, Ms. Landry. And we went
19	into executive. And that's where the (indiscernible).
20	MS. LANDRY: Okay. So the executive session was
21	not actually noticed?
22	MR. GENITEMPO: Well, it doesn't have to be.
23	MS. LANDRY: Okay.
24	MR. GENITEMPO: The public meeting was noticed.
25	We were out here for a short period of time (inaudible) part

Veritext Legal Solutions

Page 41 of the meeting was conducted. 1 MS. LANDRY: Okay. All right. 2 MR. GENITEMPO: Once that information is available 3 to the public, we will release it (inaudible). 4 5 MS. LANDRY: Are you saying that all three issues are still not able to be disclosed? The three issues that 6 were listed on the agenda as being part of the public 7 meeting, that the content of those three topics cannot be 8 disclosed, correct? 9 10 MR. GENITEMPO: Yes, ma'am. In my opinion, yes, 11 ma'am. 12 MS. LANDRY: Okay. All right. Thank you so much. 13 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you. MS. LANDRY: Thank you. 14 15 MAYOR PETRACCO: Before we move to adjourn, I 16 would just like to say that I would like to thank all the 17 volunteers that participated in the 4th of July festivities 18 from all the departments. I have never gotten so many compliments on the fireworks. 19 20 You know, year after year, the person that we use -- they just do an outstanding job. And it's our way of 21 22 acting as a board of commissioners of giving the residents 23 of Nutley something back. So I want to say that, again, thank you to all the volunteers that helped out that night 2.4 with the festivities. And it was really quite a fireworks 25

Page 42

1 show. 2 And on that note, we need a --UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Move to adjourn. 3 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second. 4 5 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Rogers? COMMISSIONER ROGERS: 6 Aye. 7 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Evans? COMMISSIONER EVANS: 8 Aye. 9 MADAM CLERK: Commissioner Scarpelli? COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI: 10 Aye. 11 MADAM CLERK: Mayor Petracco? 12 MAYOR PETRACCO: Aye. MADAM CLERK: And the time is now 9:46. 13 MAYOR PETRACCO: Thank you, Madam Clerk. 14 15 MADAM CLERK: Thank you. 16 (Whereupon, these proceedings were concluded at 17 9:46 PM) 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

1	CERTIFICATION Page 43
2	
3	I, Nicole Yawn, certify that the foregoing transcript is a
4	true and accurate record of the proceedings.
5	
6	Aicole Yawn
7	$\tilde{}$
8	DATE: July 23, 2015
9	
10	
11	
12	
13	
14	
15	
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

AGENDA TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS PUBLIC MEETING TUESDAY, JULY 7, 2015 / 7:00P.M.

Notice Pursuant to NJ.S.A 10:4-8(d) This agenda for the next regular meeting of the Township of Nutley Board of Commissioners, and the resolutions on the agenda, reflect the agenda and proposed resolutions to the extent known at the time of posting, pursuant to NJ.S.A. 10:4-8(d). The agenda and resolutions are tentative. They are subject to amendment additions or deletions prior to

the meeting. Any inquiries concerning the agenda and its contents should be directed to the Municipal Clerk's Office at (973) 284-4955.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

SUNSHINE NOTICE:

Pursuant to the requirements of the Open Public Meeting Act (Chapter 231, P.L.1975), notice of this meeting was published in the December 11, 2014 issues of The Nutley Sun, The Star Ledger and The Herald News. A copy of this notice has been posted on the Nutley Town Hall bulletin board and a copy is on file in the Municipal Clerk's Office.

ROLL CALL:

Commissioner Rogers Commissioner Tucci Commissioner Evans Commissioner Scarpelli Mayor Petracco

MINUTES:

June 2, 2015

COMMUNICATIONS/CORRESPONDENCE:

1. Van Riper Trust has submitted an event application to host a Street Fair on Sunday, September 6, 2015 on Franklin Avenue between Centre & Harrison Streets between 11AM and 5PM.

PROCLAMATION:

REPORTS:

Commissioner Tucci/Shade Tree/April 2015 Commissioner Tucci/Shade Tree/May 2015 Commissioner Tucci/Shade Tree/June 2015

BILLS:

ORDINANCE INTRODUCTIONS (2):

COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI/ORDINANCE NO. 3315

"AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2015." (PUBLIC HEARING ON AUGUST 4, 2015)

COMMISSIONER EVANS/ORDINANCE NO. 3316

"AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND AN ORDINANCE CODIFIED IN THE CODE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, CHAPTER 228, ENTITLED VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC, PARTICULARLY ARTICLE II (PARKING ON CERTAIN STREETS), SECTION 11 ENTITLED

PARKING TIME LIMITED, TO ADD THE LOCATION SET FORTH THEREIN." (PUBLIC HEARING ON AUGUST 4, 2015)

ORDINANCE PUBLIC HEARINGS (6):

MAYOR PETRACCO/ORDINANCE NO. 3309

"AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2013." (INTRODUCED ON JUNE 2, 2015)

MAYOR PETRACCO/ORDINANCE NO. 3310

"AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2014." (INTRODUCED ON JUNE 2, 2015)

MAYOR PETRACCO/ORDINANCE NO. 3311

"AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2015." (INTRODUCED ON JUNE 2, 2015)

MAYOR PETRACCO/ORDINANCE NO. 3312

"AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2016." (INTRODUCED ON JUNE 2, 2015)

COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI/ORDINANCE NO. 3313

"ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR RECONSTRUCTION OF THE ROADWAY ON PARK AVENUE (SECTION 3), IN THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY APPROPRIATING \$ 232,000.00 THEREFORE FROM GRANT MONIES RECEIVED FROM THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE COST THEREOF." (INTRODUCED ON JUNE 16, 2015)

COMMISSIONER SCARPELLI/ORDINANCE NO. 3314

"ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR RECONSTRUCTION OF THE ROADWAYS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS AUTHORIZED BY THE SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOLS PROGRAM, IN THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY APPROPRIATING \$ 175,000.00 THEREFORE FROM GRANT MONIES RECEIVED FROM THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE COST THEREOF." (INTRODUCED ON JUNE 16, 2015)

RESOLUTIONS (13):

Commissioner Rogers (2):

No. 195-15/Recognize Jack Kane for his Service to Veterans No. 205-15/Authorize Grant-in-Aid Contract with Essex County Department of Senior Services/ Effective January 1, 2016 to December 31, 2018

Commissioner Tucci (1):

No. 200-15/Honor and Congratulate Members and Coaches of Seventh and Eighth Grade Football Teams for an Outstanding Season

Commissioner Evans (6):

No. 193-15/Refund Filing Fee Paid to Zoning Board of Adjustment/Carmen Florio, 90 Washington Avenue, Nutley, New Jersey

No. 196-15/Refund Zoning Certificate Fee Paid to Code Enforcement Department/Peter Robson, 57 Mapes Avenue, Nutley, New Jersey

No. 199-15/Grant Full Exemption from Payment of Property Taxes to Disabled War Veteran/Block 5900 Lot 26, 96 New Street, Nutley, New Jersey

No. 201-15/Refund Overpayments of Tax Charges/Various Block and Lots/Amount of \$6,099.37 No. 202-15/Refund Overpayments of Property Taxes/Various Block and Lots/Amount of \$29,146.50 No. 204-15/Authorize Firm of Inglesino, Webster, Wyciskala & Taylor, LLC as Counsel Concerning Affordable Housing Obligations

Commissioner Scarpelli (1):

No. 203-15/Amend Resolution No. 183-15

Mayor Petracco (3):

No. 194-15/Issue Liquor Licenses/Various/Effective July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016 No. 197-15/Award Contract for Police Firearms/Eagle Point Gun / T.J. Morris & Son, 1707 Third Street, Thorofare, New Jersey/Amount of \$65,000.00 No. 198-15/Issue Raffle Licenses/Various

MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

ADJOURNMENT:

REMINDER:

The next Board of Commissioners meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 21, 2015 at 7:00 P.M., Nutley Town Hall, 3rd floor Commission Chambers.

ORDINANCE #3309 INTRODUCED BY: MAYOR ALPHONSE PETRACCO INTRODUCED ON: JUNE 2, 2015 PUBLIC HEARING: JULY 7, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3309

AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2013.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1

The salaries of certain officers and employees, either permanent or temporary, as the case may be, of the Township of Nutley, herein mentioned, shall be as follows:

IBEW LOCAL 1158

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

TITLE	BASE SALARY MINIMUM	BASE SALARY MAXIMUM
<u>POLICE DEPARTMENT</u> Public Safety Tele communicator	\$23,000.00	\$46,648.00

SECTION 2

All ordinances or parts of ordinances inconsistent with the provisions of this ordinance are hereby repealed and this ordinance shall take effect twenty (20) days after final passage in accordance with the law.

SECTION 3

ORDINANCE #3310 INTRODUCED BY: MAYOR ALPHONSE PETRACCO INTRODUCED ON: JUNE 2, 2015 PUBLIC HEARING: JULY 7, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3310

AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2014.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1

The salaries of certain officers and employees, either permanent or temporary, as the case may be, of the Township of Nutley, herein mentioned, shall be as follows:

IBEW LOCAL 1158

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

TITLE	BASE SALARY MINIMUM	BASE SALARY MAXIMUM
<u>POLICE DEPARTMENT</u> Public Safety Telecommunicator	\$23,000.00	\$47,580.00

SECTION 2

All ordinances or parts of ordinances inconsistent with the provisions of this ordinance are hereby repealed and this ordinance shall take effect twenty (20) days after final passage in accordance with the law.

SECTION 3

ORDINANCE #3311 INTRODUCED BY: MAYOR ALPHONSE PETRACCO INTRODUCED ON: JUNE 2, 2015 PUBLIC HEARING: JULY 7, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3311

AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2015.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1

The salaries of certain officers and employees, either permanent or temporary, as the case may be, of the Township of Nutley, herein mentioned, shall be as follows:

IBEW LOCAL 1158

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

TITLE	BASE SALARY MINIMUM	BASE SALARY MAXIMUM
<u>POLICE DEPARTMENT</u> Public Safety Telecommunicator	\$23,000.00	\$48,531.00

SECTION 2

All ordinances or parts of ordinances inconsistent with the provisions of this ordinance are hereby repealed and this ordinance shall take effect twenty (20) days after final passage in accordance with the law.

SECTION 3

ORDINANCE #3312 INTRODUCED BY: MAYOR ALPHONSE PETRACCO INTRODUCED ON: JUNE 2, 2015 PUBLIC HEARING: JULY 7, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3312

AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2016.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1

The salaries of certain officers and employees, either permanent or temporary, as the case may be, of the Township of Nutley, herein mentioned, shall be as follows:

IBEW LOCAL 1158

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

TITLE	BASE SALARY MINIMUM	BASE SALARY MAXIMUM
<u>POLICE DEPARTMENT</u> Public Safety Telecommunicator	\$23,000.00	\$49,501.00

SECTION 2

All ordinances or parts of ordinances inconsistent with the provisions of this ordinance are hereby repealed and this ordinance shall take effect twenty (20) days after final passage in accordance with the law.

SECTION 3

Ordinance No. 3313 Introduced by Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli Introduced on June 16, 2015 Public Hearing & Adoption: July 7, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3313

ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR RECONSTRUCTION OF THE ROADWAY ON PARK AVENUE (SECTION 3), IN THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY APPROPRIATING \$ 232,000.00 THEREFORE FROM GRANT MONIES RECEIVED FROM THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE COST THEREOF.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1.

The improvement described in Section 2 of this bond ordinance is hereby authorized to be undertaken by the Township of Nutley, New Jersey as a general improvement. For the improvement or purpose described in Section 2, there is hereby appropriated the sum of **\$232,000.00** for the improvement or purpose described therein which amount is made available from the Transportation Trust Fund monies received from the New Jersey Department of Transportation.

SECTION 2.

The improvement hereby authorized and the purpose for which the appropriation of grant money is made available is to provide for, **PARK AVENUE SECTION 3** including all work and materials necessary therefore or incidental thereto.

SECTION 3.

The capital budget of the Township of Nutley is hereby amended to conform with the provisions of this ordinance to the extent of any inconsistency herewith. The resolution in the form promulgated by the Local Finance Board showing full detail of the amended capital budget and capital program as approved by the Director of the Division of Local Government Services is on file with the Clerk and is available there for public inspection.

SECTION 4.

The purposes described in Section 2 of this bond ordinance are not current expenses. They are all improvements that the Township may lawfully undertake as general improvements and no part of the costs thereof has been or shall be specially assessed on property specially benefited thereby.

SECTION 5.

This ordinance shall take effect 20 days after the first publication thereof after final adoption, as provided by law.

Ordinance No. 3314 Introduced by Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli Introduced on June 16, 2015 Public Hearing & Adoption: July 7, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3314

ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR RECONSTRUCTION OF THE ROADWAYS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS AUTHORIZED BY THE SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOLS PROGRAM, IN THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY APPROPRIATING \$ 175,000.00 THEREFORE FROM GRANT MONIES RECEIVED FROM THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE COST THEREOF.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1.

The improvement described in Section 2 of this bond ordinance is hereby authorized to be undertaken by the Township of Nutley, New Jersey as a general improvement. For the improvement or purpose described in Section 2, there is hereby appropriated the sum of **\$175,000.00** for the improvement or purpose described therein which amount is made available from the Transportation Trust Fund monies received from the New Jersey Department of Transportation.

SECTION 2.

The improvement hereby authorized and the purpose for which the appropriation of grant money is made available is to provide for, **RECONSTRUCTION OF THE ROADWAYS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS AUTHORIZED BY THE SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOLS PROGRAM** including all work and materials necessary therefore or incidental thereto.

SECTION 3.

The capital budget of the Township of Nutley is hereby amended to conform with the provisions of this ordinance to the extent of any inconsistency herewith. The resolution in the form promulgated by the Local Finance Board showing full detail of the amended capital budget and capital program as approved by the Director of the Division of Local Government Services is on file with the Clerk and is available there for public inspection.

SECTION 4.

The purposes described in Section 2 of this bond ordinance are not current expenses. They are all improvements that the Township may lawfully undertake as general improvements and no part of the costs thereof has been or shall be specially assessed on property specially benefited thereby.

SECTION 5.

This ordinance shall take effect 20 days after the first publication thereof after final adoption, as provided by law.

ORDINANCE # 3315 INTRODUCED BY: COMMISSIONER JOSEPH P. SCARPELLI INTRODUCED ON: JULY 7, 2015 PUBLIC HEARING: AUGUST 4, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3315

AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND AN ORDINANCE TO FIX THE SALARIES OF CERTAIN OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2015.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX, NEW JERSEY, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1

The salaries of certain officers and employees, either permanent or temporary, as the case may be, of the Township of Nutley, herein mentioned, shall be as follows:

NON-UNION EMPLOYEES

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

TITLE	BASE SALARY MINIMUM	BASE SALARY MAXIMUM
PARKING LOTS Parking Enforcement Officer – PT	\$ 20,000.00	\$ 40,000.00

SECTION 2

The annual salaries of the employees of the Departments of Public Works, Water, Parks and Public Property, excepting office employees, shall be on the basis of forty (40) hours per week. When overtime is required, it shall be paid on a "time and one-half" basis. The provisions for overtime as stated in this paragraph shall not apply to the Public Works Superintendent, Municipal Engineer and Construction Code Official.

SECTION 3

Payment of vacation time in advance may be made upon request in writing to the Treasurer at least one month in advance of the pay period requested. Written request must be approved by the Department Head before submission to the Treasurer.

SECTION 4

All ordinances or parts of ordinances inconsistent with the provisions of this ordinance are hereby repealed and this ordinance shall take effect twenty (20) days after final passage in accordance with the law.

SECTION 5

To the extent not set forth herein, all total salaries per annum will include longevity as set forth in Nutley Municipal Code Chapter 103.

ORDINANCE # 3316 INTRODUCED BY: COMMISSIONER THOMAS J. EVANS INTRODUCED ON: JULY 7, 2015 PUBLIC HEARING: AUGUST 4, 2015

ORDINANCE NO. 3316

AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND AN ORDINANCE CODIFIED IN THE CODE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, CHAPTER 228, ENTITLED VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC, PARTICULARLY ARTICLE II (PARKING ON CERTAIN STREETS), SECTION 11 ENTITLED PARKING TIME LIMITED, TO ADD THE LOCATION SET FORTH THEREIN.

BE IT ENACTED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley that Section 11 of Chapter 228 of the Code of the Township of Nutley, entitled Parking Time Limited, is hereby amended to set forth the addition of the following location:

228-11. Parking time limited.

No person shall park a vehicle for longer than the time limit between the hours listed on any day (except Sundays and public holidays) upon any of the streets or parts of streets described, except that the prohibition under "all streets" shall be applicable each and every day of the year:

Add

Name of Street	<u>Side</u>	<u>Hours</u>	<u>Time Limit</u>	Location
Franklin Avenue	West	8:00AM to 6:00PM	1 hour	Sargent Street to Tremont Place

BE IT FURTHER ENACTED that all other terms and conditions and locations in Section 11 and Chapter 228 shall remain as heretofore set forth in the Code of the Township of Nutley, except where such a reading would not give meaning to and further the application of this amendment. In such case and in such event, the terms and conditions shall have a meaning consistent with the intent of this amendment; and

BE IT FURTHER ENACTED that the within ordinance shall become effective after passage and publication, pursuant to law.

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Thomas Evans	Date:	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	<i>No.</i>	193-15	

WHEREAS, the Nutley Zoning Board of Adjustment received \$750.00 from Mr.

Carmen Florio for the property at 90 Washington Avenue for a filing fee; and

WHEREAS, the Nutley Zoning Board of Adjustment has reviewed and determined that a refund of the filing fee of \$750.00 is due to Mr. Carmen Florio; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey, that the above amount be refunded to Mr. Carmen Florio.

> I hereby certify that this is a true copy of an resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey on _____15

Eleni Pettas, RMC **Municipal Clerk**

Eleni Pettas

, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х		Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		х			

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Mayor Alphonse Petracco	Date:	July 7, 2015
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No.	194-15

WHEREAS, the New Jersey Department of the Treasury, Division of Taxation, has provided Tax Clearance Certificates for each establishment listed below for this renewal period; and

WHEREAS, these establishments have been inspected by the Board of Health, Fire Department, Code Enforcement Department and the Police Department of the Township of Nutley and are in satisfactory condition;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey that the renewal of Plenary Retail Consumption Licenses, Plenary Retail Distribution Licenses and Club Licenses be granted to the following licensees effective July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Municipal Clerk be and she is hereby directed and authorized to issue said licenses for the licensing period of July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016.

Liquor License No.	Establishment Name	Business Address	Type of License
0716-31-030-002	American Legion Nutley Post #70	24 Franklin Avenue	Club License
0716-33-029-008	The Foursum LLC	522-526 Franklin Avenue	Plenary Retail Consumption License
0716-33-024-006	Cowan's Craft LLC T/A Cowan's Public	227-229 Centre Street	Plenary Retail Consumption License
0716-32-008-009	Pins and Pints LLC T/A CORK'S	94 Bloomfield Avenue	Plenary Retail Consumption License
0716-31-033-001	Nutley New Jersey Lodge #1290 BPO Elks	242 Chestnut Street	Club License
0716-33-028-005	FSH Holdings LLC T/A Franklin Steakhouse	238 Franklin Avenue	Plenary Retail Consumption License
0716-32-008-009	Jim Dandy's of Nutley LLC T/A Jim Dandy's	561-563 Franklin Avenue	Plenary Retail Consumption License w Broad Package Privilege
0716-33-016-010	Mar2Nat LLC T/A MEAL	431-437 Kingsland Street	Plenary Retail Consumption License
0716-31-031-001	Nutley Post 30 American Vets of World War II T/A Nutley AmVets Post 30	184 Park Avenue	Club License
0716-33-006-002	Castelli Inc. T/A Nutley Diner	372 Centre Street	Plenary Retail Consumption License
0716-44-025-010	Majagdamba LLC T/A Nutley News & Liquors	98 Centre Street	Plenary Retail Distribution License

0716-44-021-006	Franklin Wine Shop Inc.	558 Franklin	Plenary Retail
	T/A Nutley Wine Shop	Avenue	Distribution License
0716-33-023-003	TBG Inc	789 Bloomfield	Plenary Retail
	T/A Park Pub	Avenue	Consumption License
0716-33-027-009	Southside Grill LLC	223A Franklin	Plenary Retail
	T/A Luna Wood Fired Tavern	Avenue	Consumption License
0716-31-032-001	Columbian Club of Nutley T/A St. Mary's Knights of Columbus	150 Chestnut Street	Club License
0716-32-020-010	GLO Group LLC T/A Bella Luce	507 Franklin Avenue	Plenary Retail Consumption License wa Broad Package Privilege
0716-33-019-006	Jo-Ka Inc.	174 Washington	Plenary Retail
	T/A Washington Park Tavern	Avenue	Consumption License

, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the I, Eleni Pettas

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	X		Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		Х			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Steven Rogers	_ Date:	July 7, 2015
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No	195-15

WHEREAS, Jack Kane, a lifelong resident of Nutley, has been a member of the VFW since his return from Korea in 1969; and

WHEREAS, Jack Kane has served as commander of VFW Stuart E. Edgar Post 493 in Nutley and Essex County District #4; and

WHEREAS, Jack Kane, was named VFW State Commander in June 2014; and

WHEREAS, Jack Kane has dedicated much of his time to assisting veterans in applying for benefits, driving them to doctors' appointments, visiting those who are hospitalized, and lobbying for continued financial and emotional support for veterans of all ages;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, in the County of Essex, in the State of New Jersey join the citizens of Nutley, as well as Jack's wife Patty, his six children, his grandchildren and his many nieces, nephews, relatives and friends to recognize, with gratitude, the outstanding work and countless hours of devotion Jack Kane has dedicated to improving the quality of life for his fellow Veterans.

I, Clow Peters, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the Eleni Petras foregoing is a true copy of a resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held July 7, 2015

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х	Х	X	х	х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused					

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by: _	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Date:	July 7, 2015
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No	196-15

WHEREAS, the Nutley Code Enforcement Department received \$75.00 from Mr. Peter Robson at 57 Mapes Avenue for a zoning certificate fee; and

WHEREAS, the Nutley Code Enforcement Department has reviewed and determined that a refund of the zoning fee of \$75.00 is due to Mr. Peter Robson;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, NJ, that the above amount be refunded to Mr. Peter Robson.

> I hereby certify that this is a true copy of an resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey on _______5

Eleni Pettas, RMC Municipal Clerk

, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	X		Х	х	х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		х			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Mayor Alphonse Petracco	Date:	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	<i>No</i> .	197-15	

WHEREAS, sealed bids for furnishing and delivering POLICE FIREARMS were publicly opened and read on June 10, 2015; and

WHEREAS, Eagle Point Gun / T.J. Morris & Son is the lowest bidder; and

WHERAS, the funds, in the amount of \$65,000.00 are available in an appropriation entitled 5-01-310-200 "Nutley Police Department Duty Weapons" under ordinance 3294C and has been certified by the Chief Financial Officer, said certification being attached to this resolution;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey that a contract for furnishing and delivering POLICE FIREARMS is hereby awarded to Eagle Point Gun / T.J. Morris & Son, 1707 Third Street, Thorofare, New Jersey, 08086.

I, <u>Eleni Pettas</u>, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held July 7, 2015

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	X		Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused	ч. 	Х			

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY **Resolution**

Introduced by:	Mayor Alphonse Petracco	Date:	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No	198-15	

WHEREAS, raffle applications have been received from the following organizations;

Nutley Parent Advocacy Network Inc.	License No. 28-15 On-Premise 50/50 Cash Raffle	Friday, October 16, 2015
Nutley Parent Advocacy Network Inc.	License No. 29-15 On-Premise Tricky Tray	Friday, October 16, 2015

and

WHEREAS, the applications have been reviewed and approved by the Municipal Clerk and the Police Department,

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey that the aforementioned licenses are approved and the Municipal Clerk is authorized to issue the licenses.

I, _______, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held July 7, 2015

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	X		Х	Х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		X			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	_ Date: _	July 7, 2015
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No.	199-15

WHEREAS, New Jersey State Statute 54:4-3.30 provides certain war veterans, who have suffered serious disability while in service, full tax exemption of their dwelling and the lot on which it is located; and

WHEREAS, the following taxpayer has filed an application for allowance of a full exemption with proper supporting documentation, thus making the taxpayer eligible;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey, that <u>Antonia Lucas</u> be granted full exemption from payment of property taxes from <u>January 2, 2015</u> and all subsequent years thereafter on <u>block 5900 lot 26 known as 96 New Street</u>; and that payments received from January 2, 2015 to December 31, 2015 shall be refunded to Antonio Lucas in the amount of <u>\$2,762.93</u>.

I, __________, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held July 7, 2015

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х		Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting			v.		
Absent/Excused		Х			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Date:	July 7, 2015
Seconded by:	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	No	200-15

WHEREAS, the Seventh and Eighth Grade Football Team has enjoyed an outstanding season posting a record of 9 wins and 2 losses, capturing the West Essex Jr. Football League Superbowl Championship; and

WHEREAS, the members of the Seventh and Eighth Grade Football Team are: Frank Cordero, Justin Lucia, Dante Costa, Tyler Foti, Keith Morrison, Joshua O'Neill, Louis Conca, Justin Eltzholtz, Elijah Acosta, Justin Chaves, Charlie Williamson, Donato Costa, Derrick Kurtzman, Matt Chimento, Dante Contella, Christian Pesci, Dylan Kuczewski, Christopher Mulligan, Tyler Lembo, Dominic Raffielli, Matt Durham, Ricky Roselli, Kyle Brendel, John Luberto, Rafael Sanchez, Tyler Schoonmaker, Joseph Romano, Nicholas Vaccarelli, Dan Jennings, Peter Haverick, Matt Jaworski, and Brandon Rosario; and

WHEREAS, head coach Ralph Chimento, along with Assistant Coaches Jim Kelly, Carmen Alberti, Ed Schino, Ricky Roselli, Ricky Chaves and Rich Jennings worked tirelessly to train and guide these athletes; and

WHEREAS, the members of the Seventh and Eighth Grade Football Team are the West Essex Junior Football League Superbowl Champions, for the 2014 season, with a record of 9 wins and 2 losses; and

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey, join with the Citizens of Nutley to honor and congratulate the members and coaches of the Seventh and Eighth grade Football Team for their exceptional efforts and accomplishments.

, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	X	Х	Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused					

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Date:	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No	201-15	

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, in the County of Essex, State of New Jersey, that the Treasurer be and she is hereby authorized to refund overpayments of the tax charges in the amount of \$6,099.37 for the following accounts.

Block & Lot	Address	Amount/Year
5701 - 15	355 Prospect St.	\$297.24/2015
7000 - 27	18 Conover Ave.	\$1,696.25/2015
102 - 2	41-47 Windsor Pl.	\$4,105.88/2014

Eleni Pettas

, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х		Х	Х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		Х			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Date:	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No.	202-15	

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, in the County of Essex, State of New Jersey, that the Treasurer be and she is hereby authorized to refund overpayment of property taxes in the amount of **\$29,146.50** for said years due to successful tax court judgments.

Block & Lot	Address	Amount/Year
7501 - 1	160 Franklin Ave.	\$14,413.50/2013
7501 - 1	160 Franklin Ave.	\$14,733.00/2014

Eleni Pettas

. . .

Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х		Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		Х			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	_ Date:	July 7, 2015
Seconded by:	Commissioner Steven Rogers	No	203-15

WHEREAS, resolution 183-15 was adopted at the Board of Commissioners meeting held on June 16, 2015; and

WHEREAS, said resolution allowed for advertisement of the project known as "Safe Routes to School Program for the Township of Nutley" pending receipt of authorization from the New Jersey Department of Transportation; and

WHEREAS, the New Jersey Department of Transportation to date has not provided authorization; and

WHEREAS, the initial advertisement date will be changed to reflect a new advertisement date of Wednesday August 12, 2015 at 3:00 PM, prevailing time.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, State of New Jersey, that the Township Clerk is hereby authorized to amend resolution 183-15.

_, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х		Х	Х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		х			

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans, along with the Board of			
-	Commissioners of the Township of Nutley	<i>Date:</i>	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	No.	204-15	

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWNSHIP COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY AUTHORIZING THE FIRM OF INGLESINO, WEBSTER, WYCISKALA & TAYLOR, LLC AS COUNSEL FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY TO ENTER INTO LITIGATION RELATED TO THE TOWNSHIP'S AFFORDABLE HOUSING OBLIGATIONS

WHEREAS, on or about July 2, 1985, the New Jersey Legislature enacted the Fair Housing Act, N.J.S.A. 52:27(D)-301 to 329.4 ("FHA"); and

WHEREAS, pursuant to the FHA, the Legislature declared that "every municipality in a growth area has a constitutional obligation to provide through its land use regulations a realistic opportunity for a fair share of its region's present and prospective needs for housing for low and moderate income families," N.J.S.A. 52:27(D)-302; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to the FHA, the Legislature established the Council of Affordable Housing ("COAH"), whose duties include, but are not limited to, determination of the various housing regions of the State of New Jersey (the "State"), estimation of the present and prospective need for low and moderate income housing at the State and regional levels, and adoption of criteria and guidelines for municipal determination of present and prospective fair share of the housing need in regions throughout the State, N.J.S.A. 52:27(D)-307; and

WHEREAS, in furtherance of its enabling legislation, COAH was authorized to certify municipal housing plans submitted by municipalities that submitted to COAH's jurisdiction, N.J.S.A. 52:27(D)-313 to -314; and

WHEREAS, municipalities that were awarded substantive certification of their affordable housing plan from COAH thereby enjoyed immunity from future builder's remedy lawsuits, N.J.S.A. 52:27(D)-309 to -316; and

WHEREAS, in accordance with its enabling legislation, COAH adopted "first round" and "second round" rules establishing municipalities' affordable housing obligations for six-year periods, from 1987 to 1993, and from 1993 to 1999, N.J.A.C. 5:92-1.1 to 18.20; N.J.A.C. 5:93-1.1 to 15.1; and

WHEREAS, in December 2004, COAH adopted new regulations for the third round, covering a period from 1999 to 2014. 36 N.J.R. 5748(a); 36 N.J.R. 5895(a); and

WHEREAS, in 2007, the Appellate Division issued an opinion on challenges to COAH's third round rules, and affirmed in part, reversed in part, an remanded the matter to COAH for adoption of revised rules in conformance with its decision, In re N.J.A.C. 5:94 & 5:95, 390 N.J. Super. 1 (App. Div.), certif. denied, 192 N.J. 71-72 (2007); and

WHEREAS, in 2008, COAH adopted revised third round rules. N.J.A.C. 5:96-1.1. to -20.4; N.J.A.C. 5:91-1.1 to -10.5; and

Resolution # 204-15

WHEREAS, in 2010, the Appellate Division again invalidated COAH's revised third round rules, including the "growth share" methodology that COAH had promulgated in 2007 to determine municipalities' fair share affordable housing obligations, In re N.J.A.C. 5:96 & 5:97, 416 N.J. Super. 462 (App. Div. 2010), aff'd as modified, 215 N.J. 578 (2013); and

WHEREAS, on September 26, 2013, the Court affirmed the Appellate Division's decision striking down COAH's third round rules and ordered COAH to promulgate new regulations in accordance with its first and second round regulations. In re N.J.A.C. 5:96 & 5:97, 416 N.J. Super. 462 (App. Div. 2010), aff'd as modified, 215 N.J. 578 (2013); and

WHEREAS, in 2015, the Supreme Court eliminated a municipality's administrative protections offered by COAH, and currently a municipality's only means of obtaining substantive immunity from builder's remedy lawsuits is through a declaratory judgment action incorporating second round methodology; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley that in accordance with the Local Public Contracts Law, hereby authorizes and approves the filing of a declaratory judgment and motion in the Superior Court of New Jersey to determine the rights and obligations of the Township of Nutley;

FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of this Resolution shall be published as required by law within ten (10) days of its passage.

, Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	х	Х	Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused					

TOWNSHIP OF NUTLEY, NEW JERSEY

Resolution

Introduced by:	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Date:	July 7, 2015	
Seconded by:	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	No	205-15	

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Nutley, County of Essex, that the Director of the Department of Public Affairs and the Township Clerk be and she is hereby authorized to execute a grant-in-aid contract between the Township of Nutley and the Essex County Department of Senior Services effective January 1, 2016 and shall terminate December 31, 2018. The services by the grant include for assistance for the visiting nurse services.

Township Clerk of the Township of Nutley, Essex County, NJ, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a resolution adopted by the Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held July 7, 2015

Record of Vote	Commissioner Steven Rogers	Commissioner Mauro G. Tucci	Commissioner Thomas J. Evans	Commissioner Joseph P. Scarpelli	Mayor Alphonse Petracco
Yes	Х		Х	х	Х
No					
Not Voting					
Absent/Excused		Х			

SHADE TREE FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL 2015

CLASS 2 PRUNING CLASS 4 PRUNING TAKEDOWN MISCELLANEOUS 2 0 7 See Attached



www.shuttpistock.com - 99228044

MISCELLANEOUS:

- 4/1/15: Mulched Memorial Park Trees (Reinheimer & Memorial I), removed a tree in Kingsland Park
- 4/2/15: Mulched Memorial Trees in Memorial I, Put Memorial Plaques together, Set up tables and Chairs in the gym
- 4/6/15: Unloaded trees from trailer, set up truck for tree planting and took two loads of dirt to Reinheimer
- 4/7/15: Planted 5 Memorial Trees in Glotzbach, put new rope of flagpole in Louden Park, loaded trees on truck to plant
- 4/7/15: Planted 3 Memorial Trees in Glotzbach, 4 Memorial Trees in Nichols Park and took machine to SYA and unload chips
- 4/9/15: Placed letters in homeowners mailboxes for street tree planting, picked up lead hit by truck on Highfield Lane and started mulching trees at Louden Park
- 4/10/15: Finished mulching trees at Louden Park, started mulching trees at Owens and Glotzbach and delivered Root-x to 144 Mountainview Avenue
- 4/13/15: Removed sidewalks by the Memorial III Bridge
- 4/13/15: Set up room for Camp
- 4/13/15: Planted 8 Memorial Trees in Kingsland Park
- 4/14/15: Planted 3 Memorial Trees in DeMuro Park
- 4/14/15: Planted 2 Memorial Trees in Memorial Park III
- 4/14/15: Planted 2 Memorial Tree in Kingsland Park
- 4/14/15: Planted 2 Memorial Trees in Glotzbach Park
- 4/15/15: Planted 5 replacement Memorial Trees throughout the parks
- 4/15/15: Planted Memorial Trees by the Library and on May Place
- 4/15/15: Picked up fallen branches on Gless Avenue
- 4/16/15: Mulched trees at Glotzbach
- 4/20/15: Serviced and cleaned saws in the Garage
- 4/20/15: Picked up branches on Hillside Avenue and removed broken branch in the tree
- 4/20/15: Took saws to Garfield to be fixed
- 4/22/15: Started mulching Memorial Trees in Kingsland Park
- 4/22/15: Removed lead hit by truck on Calico Lane
- 4/23/15: Picked up branches at the Corner of Spring Garden and Overlook Terrace
- 4/23/15: Picked up branches on Ravine blocking the driveway
- 4/23/15: Mulched trees in Kingsland and DeMuro Park
- 4/24/15: Dropped off mulch and dirt at Booth Park, Radcliffe School and the High School
- 4/24/15: Removed two stumps in Kingsland Park. Dug hole for Earth Day Tree at Kingsland Park
- 4/27/15: Removed fallen lead from car on New Street

4/27/15: Broke down set up in gym

-

- 4/27/15: Unloaded trucks from Earth Day in the Garage
- 4/27/15: Mulched trees and installed Living Memorial Plaque
- 4/27/15: Mulched tree in Memorial I, II and III
- 4/29/15: Planted 8 Replacement Living Memorial Trees throughout the parks
- 4/30/15: Picked up branches and mulched Memorial Trees in Nichols Park
- 4/30/15: Picked up Fallen Lead by the Family Service Building
- 4/30/15: Pruned three trees in Nichols Park
- 4/30/15: Finished mulching Memorial Trees throughout the parks
- 4/30/15: Installed Memorial Plaques in Memorial I

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

WORK COMPLE	TED	DATE WORK	ZONE	NO	ADDRESS STREET	POS	SPECIES	DIA (INCHES)	SHADE TREE DEPARTMENT MANHOURS
CLASS 2 PRUNING		4/21/2015	2	053	COLONIAL TERR	01	SILVER MAPLE	28	0
CLASS 2 PRONING	COMPLETED	4/21/2015	6	039	HIGHFIELD LA	01	REDBUD	03	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	CLASS 2 PRU	INING COMPLETE	ED = 2				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0
TREE TAKEN	DOWN	4/9/2015	2	464	FRANKLIN AVE	01	FLOWERING PEAR	05	0
		4/13/2015	2	152	BROOKFIELD AVE ON ELM PL	04R	RED MAPLE	16	0
		4/13/2015	2	007	YANTACAW PL	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	14	0
		4/13/2015	2	015	YANTACAW PL	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	15	0
		4/13/2015	2	019	YANTACAW PL	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	17	0
		4/17/2015	7	133	PAKE ST	02R	RED MAPLE	26	0
		4/22/2015	6	043	HIGHFIELD LA	01R	FLOWERING PEAR	06	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	TREE 1	AKEN DOWN	= 7				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0

TOTAL SHADE TREE DEPT. MANHOURS FOR THE TIME PERIOD CHOSEN: 0

6/24/2015

SHADE TREE FOR THE MONTH OF JUNE 2015

CLASS 2 PRUNING CLASS 4 PRUNING TAKEDOWN STUMPS MISCELLANEOUS



MISCELLANEOUS:

6/1/15 Picked up branches on William Street 6/1/15 Picked up lead blocking the street on William and Franklin Avenue 6/1/15 **Replaced Memorial Plaque** 6/1/15 Removed large lead blocking the walkway of the Library Picked up branches on Hawthorn Avenue 6/1/15 6/1/15 Picked up branches blocking the sidewalk on the corner of Bloomfield Avenue and South Spring Garden Picked up branches on Hillside Avenue 6/1/15 Picked up branches on Taft Street 6/2/15 6/2/15 Picked up branches on Povershon Road 6/4/15 Picked up branches on the corner of Washington Avenue and Rutgers Place Picked up branches on Locust Street 6/4/15 6/4/15 Chipped up branches at the Firehouse on Park Avenue 6/5/15 Picked up branches on Whitford and Russell Avenue 6/5/15 Picked up branches at the Library 6/5/15 Picked up branches in Memorial II Removed 3 trees at the SYA Building and also trimmed trees along the fence 6/8/15 6/8/15 Delivered Root -X at 80 Oakridge Avenue Removed a dead tree in Booth Park (on Centre Street) 6/9/15 Picked up branches and removed hangers on Grant and Washington Avenue 6/10/15 Picked up branches on N. Spring Garden and Centre Street 6/11/15 Picked up branches on Gerard Road, North Spring Garden and Wilson Avenue 6/12/15 6/12/15 Trimmed 4 trees in Memorial III Removed hangers on Evergreen, picked up branches on William Street and removed fallen lead in Memorial I 6/15/15 Serviced stumper in the garage 6/16/15 Removed and raised trees along the path at the back entrance of Kingsland Park 6/16/15 Removed a tree by CVS on Harrison Street 6/16/15 6/17/15 Removed two trees at Owens Parking Lot. Pruned 5 trees along Owens Parking lot. Picked up tree limb at 49 Povershon Road 6/22/15 Picked up tree limbs on Highfield Lane 6/23/15 Worked on the stumper in the garage 6/26/15

STUMPS REMOVED:

Na Clink N 200	
6/18/15	34 Highfield Lane
6/18/15	139 Pershing Avenue
6/18/15	33 Forest Avenue
6/18/15	152 Brookfield Avenue
6/18/15	40 Povershon Road
6/18/15	150 Raymond Avenue
6/18/15	80 Oakridge Avenue
6/22/15	293 Vreeland Avenue
6/22/15	11 Stanley Avenue
6/22/15	11 Rhoda Avenue
6/22/15	35 Alexander Avenue
6/22/15	21 Raymond Avenue
6/22/15	65 Raymond Avenue
6/23/15	48 Whitford Avenue
6/23/15	188 Whitford Avenue
6/23/15	141 Lakeside Drive
6/23/15	46 Wharton Avenue
6/23/15	27 Nutley Avenue
6/23/15	24 Beech Street
6/29/15	161 Pake Street
6/29/15	17 Denver Street
6/29/15	7 Yantacaw Place
6/29/15	15 Yantacaw Place
6/29/15	19 Yantacaw Place
6/30/15	108 Vreeland on Dodd Street
6/30/15	70 Vreeland on Edgar
6/30/15	49 Edgar
6/30/15	509 Washington Avenue (3 stumps)

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

			FURIN	JUNAL	DE IREE DEPT. ACTIVITI, BI DA	1 has			SHADE TREE
		DATE WORK			ADDRESS		SPECIES	DIA	DEPARTMENT
WORK COMPLET	FED	the second s	ZONE	NO	STREET	POS			MANHOURS
CLASS 2 PRUNING	COMPLETED	6/2/2015	5	007	WILLIAM ST	02	HORNBEAM	03	0
		6/2/2015	5	007	WILLIAM ST	01	HORNBEAM	03	0
		6/4/2015	2	066	ELM PL	01	YELLOWWOOD	03	0
		6/4/2015	2	071	ELM PL	01	RED MAPLE	01	0
		6/4/2015	2	073	ELM PL	01	ZELKOVA	13	0
		6/4/2015	8	034	ORCHARD ST	01	FLOWERING PEAR	07	0
		6/4/2015	8	039	ORCHARD ST	01	FLOWERING PEAR	07	0
		6/4/2015	8	035	WOODLAND AVE	01	LONDON PLANE	25	0
		6/8/2015	1	032	STANLEY AVE	01	HORNBEAM	02	0
		6/9/2015	4	005	POVERSHON RD	01	RED OAK	15	0
		6/11/2015	6	075	OAKRIDGE AVE	01	HONEY LOCUST	01	0
		6/11/2015	6	083	OAKRIDGE AVE	02	NORWAY MAPLE	07	0
		6/24/2015	5	153	CHURCH ST	01	NORWAY MAPLE	09	0
		6/24/2015	3	100	MCKINLEY ST	01	RED OAK	36	0
		6/26/2015	5	119	CHURCH ST	02	FLOWERING CHERRY	01	0
		6/26/2015	2	096	GLENDALE ST	01	WHITE OAK	29	0
		6/26/2015	2	100	GLENDALE ST	01	RED MAPLE	25	0
		6/26/2015	8	017	LOCUST ST	01	MAPLE	03	0
		6/26/2015	8	017	LOCUST ST	01	FLOWERING CHERRY	03	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	CLASS 2 PRU	NING COMPLETED) = 19				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0
CLASS 4 PRUNING	COMPLETED	6/2/2015	8	066	PASSAIC AVE	01	HORNBEAM	03	0
		6/24/2015	2	029	LAKE ST	01	HORNBEAM	03	0
		6/24/2015	3	104	MCKINLEY ST	01	RED OAK	44	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	CLASS 4 PRU	NING COMPLETED) = 3				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0
MISCELLANI	EOUS	6/2/2015	8	083	PASSAIC AVE	01	HORNBEAM	03	0

7/1/2015

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

WORK COMPLETED	DATE WORK _	ZONE	NO	ADDRESS STREET	POS	SPECIES		SHADE TREE DEPARTMENT MANHOURS
TOTAL NUMBER OF	MISCELLANEOUS	= 1				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA		0
ROOT PROBLEM SATIS	SFIED 6/23/2015	5	044	EVELYN PL	01	JAPANESE MAPLE	02	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF RO	OOT PROBLEM SATISFIED	= 1				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0
TREATED WITH DURS	SBAN 6/16/2015	7	130	BLOOMFIELD AVE	4R	HORNBEAM	03	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF T	FREATED WITH DURSBAN	= 1				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0
TREE TAKEN DOW	/N 6/2/2015	9	206	CONOVER AVE	02R	HORNBEAM	03	0
	6/2/2015	2	058	MONTCLAIR AVE	01R	RED MAPLE	03	0
	6/3/2015	8	025	WOODLAND AVE	01R	ASH	25	0
	6/5/2015	5	024	RAYMOND AVE	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	06	0
	6/8/2015	7	224	BLOOMFIELD AVE	01R	HORNBEAM	03	0
	6/10/2015	4	037	HOWARD PL	01R	ASH	23	0
	6/11/2015	4	046	HOWARD PL	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	02	0
	6/11/2015	6	080	OAKRIDGE AVE	01R	RED MAPLE	12	0
	6/12/2015	5	024	BEECH ST	01R	AMANOGAWA CHERRY	06	0
	6/15/2015	8	204	PROSPECT ST	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	24	0
	6/16/2015	7	144	BLOOMFIELD AVE	03R	HORNBEAM	18	0
	6/16/2015	8	074	PASSAIC AVE	01R	HORNBEAM	18	0
	6/19/2015	8	138	CRESTWOOD AVE	01R	LONDON PLANE	29	0
	6/25/2015	6	011	HAMPTON PL	01R	LINDEN	04	0
	6/25/2015	3	509	WASHINGTON AVE	03R	FLOWERING PLUM	05	0
	6/25/2015	3	509	WASHINGTON AVE	04R	CRABAPPLE	06	0
	6/25/2015	3	509	WASHINGTON AVE	02R	FLOWERING PLUM	08	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	TREE TAKEN DOWN	= 17				TOTAL NUMBER OF MA	NHOURS:	0

SHADE TREE

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

								SHADE TREE
	DATE WORK			ADDRESS		SPECIES	DIA	DEPARTMENT
WORK COMPLETED	COMPLETED	ZONE	NO	STREET	POS		(INCHES) MANHOURS

TOTAL SHADE TREE DEPT. MANHOURS FOR THE TIME PERIOD CHOSEN: 0

SHADE TREE FOR THE MONTH OF MAY 2015

CLASS 2 PRUNING CLASS 4 PRUNING TAKEDOWN TREES PLANTED MISCELLANEOUS

15 1 12 23 SEE ATTACHED



MISCELLANEOUS: Took two trees down in Memorial I. Trimmed 2 trees in Memorial I 5/5/15 5/6/15 Removed a tree that was hit by a car on Washington Avenue by Washington School Removed hangers at 461 Prospect Street 5/6/15 5/6/15 Gave Root X to 38 Lake Street and 71 Satherwaite 5/7/15 Watered Memorial Trees at Memorial I, Glotzbach and Demur Parks 5/8/15 Watered Memorial Trees in the Parks Removed large lead on Stager and Spring Street that was hit by a truck 5/12/15 5/12/15 Removed a tree in Booth Park 5/12/15 Delivered Root X to 20 Wharton Avenue and 24 Nutley Avenue 5/13/15 Planted Memorial tree Replacement in Memorial I 5/13/15 Removed 2 dead Memorial Trees in Memorial I 5/13/15 Removed fallen trees on High Street from Nichols Park 5/13/15 Removed hanger hit by a truck on Passaic and Wharton 5/14/15 Removed a Tree on Chestnut Street by the Knights of Columbus 5/14/15 Removed a Tree behind Memorial I Trimmed trees by the Police Station 5/14/15 5/14/15 Removed 4 trees by the Woman's Club 5/14/15 Trimmed a tree by the Woman's Club 5/14/15 Removed a tree in Kingsland Park on the Lakeside Entrance 5/15/15 Planted tree in Louden North 5/15/15 Planted 3 trees at Glotzbach 5/15/15 Planted tree in Memorial II 5/15/15 Planted tree in the Mini Park on Harrison Street 5/15/15 Mulched trees at Town Hall and on Franklin Avenue 5/15/15 Mulched all Memorial Trees throughout the parks and watered 5/21/15 Removed a Cherry Tree in Memorial I Trimmed two trees in Memorial I 5/21/15 5/22/15 Removed a tree in Memorial I on Chestnut and Willow Place 5/27/15 Shaved Roots at 540 Passaic Avenue 5/28/15 Finished removing fallen tree on cars in the parking lot by Memorial I In the back Parking Lot 5/28/15 Assisted Parks with Garden at Glotzbach 5/29/15 Removed a tree in the parking lot at Parks and Rec 5/29/15 Removed a tree in at the Health Department 5/29/15 Washed trucks in the garage

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

	NL.	FORT SC	JUIA	DE TREE DEFT. ACTIVITT, DI DA	. 1 -			SHADE TREE
	DATE WORK			ADDRESS		SPECIES	DIA	DEPARTMENT
WORK COMPLETED	COMPLETED 2	ZONE	NO	STREET	POS		(INCHES)	MANHOURS
CLASS 2 PRUNING COMPLET	ED 5/8/2015	5	016	WILLOW PL	01	JAPANESE TREE LILAC	01	0
	5/8/2015	5	017	WILLOW PL	02	NORWAY MAPLE	03	0
	5/19/2015	6	014	WHITE TERR	01	REDBUD	01	0
	5/21/2015	3	071	LAKESIDE DR	01	FLOWERING CHERRY	03	0
	5/21/2015	3	078	LAKESIDE DR	01	BLACK TUPELO	03	0
	5/21/2015	3	081	LAKESIDE DR	01	LOCUST	03	0
	5/21/2015	3	118	LAKESIDE DR	01	JAPANESE MAPLE	03	0
	5/21/2015	3	007	'HARTON AVE ON LAKESIDE D	01	SOPHORA	03	0
	5/26/2015	4	021	HOWARD PL	01	RED MAPLE	15	0
	5/26/2015	3	117	NORTH RD ON MCKINLEY ST	01	RED OAK	21	0
	5/27/2015	6	136	NUTLEY AVE	01	WILLOW OAK	08	0
	5/27/2015	6	138	NUTLEY AVE	01	WILLOW OAK	08	0
	5/27/2015	2	044	SYLVAN PL	01	RED MAPLE	02	0 =
	5/27/2015	2	053	SYLVAN PL	01	HONEY LOCUST	01	0
	5/27/2015	2	054	SYLVAN PL	01	YELLOWWOOD	01	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF CLASS 2	2 PRUNING COMPLETED	= 15				TOTAL NUMBER OF MAN	HOURS:	0
CLASS 4 PRUNING COMPLET	TED 5/26/2015	4	017	HOWARD PL	01	NORWAY MAPLE	18	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF CLASS	4 PRUNING COMPLETED	= 1				TOTAL NUMBER OF MAN	HOURS:	0
PLANTED NEW TREE	5/4/2015	4	074	CEDAR ST	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
	5/4/2015	4	148	MOUNTAINVIEW AVE	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
	5/4/2015	4	073	POVERSHON RD	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
	5/4/2015	8	069	PROSPECT ST	01R	RED MAPLE	03	0
	5/4/2015	4	161	RIDGE RD	zzz	GENERAL CONTACT		0
	5/6/2015	1	636	BLOOMFIELD AVE	xx			0
	5/6/2015	2	071	DAILY ST	zzz	GENERAL CONTACT		0

7/2/2015

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

		R	EPORT 3	0 SHAD	E IREE DEFT. ACTIVITT, BT DA				SHADE TREE
		DATE WORK			ADDRESS		SPECIES	DIA	DEPARTMENT
WORK COMPLETE	ED	COMPLETED	ZONE	NO	STREET	POS		(INCHES)	MANHOURS
PLANTED NEW	TREE	5/6/2015	7	033	HUDSON ST	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/6/2015	1	045	KENZEL AVE	01			0
		5/6/2015	1	115	KENZEL AVE	01			0
		5/6/2015	1	011	RHODA AVE	01R	FLOWERING PLUM	02	0
		5/7/2015	5	014	CHURCH ST	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/7/2015	6	176	HIGHFIELD LA	zzz	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/7/2015	7	066	KIERSTEAD AVE	01			0
		5/7/2015	8	038	ORCHARD ST	01	Flowering Plum	03	0
		5/11/2015	2	086	ELM PL	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/11/2015	6	273	WALNUT ST	01			0
		5/11/2015	3	045	WHARTON AVE	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/12/2015	6	038	GRANT AVE	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/12/2015	6	042	GRANT AVE	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/13/2015	2	014	MONTCLAIR AVE	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
		5/15/2015	9	012	HARVARD ST	01			0
		5/15/2015	5	122	HILLSIDE AVE	ZZZ	GENERAL CONTACT		0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	PLANT	TED NEW TREE	= 23	192		1	TOTAL NUMBER OF MAN	HOURS:	0
TREATED WITH D	URSBAN	5/11/2015	7	017	DENVER ST	02R	NORWAY MAPLE	16	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	TREATE	D WITH DURSBAN	= 1				TOTAL NUMBER OF MAN	HOURS:	0
TREE TAKEN D	OWN	5/15/2015	2	022	DODD ST	03R	RED MAPLE	16	0
		5/18/2015	7	028	CHESTNUT PL	01R	RED MAPLE	22	0
		5/18/2015	5	007	WILLOW PL	01R	NORWAY MAPLE	09	0
		5/18/2015	5	011	WILLOW PL	01	SUGAR MAPLE	15	0
		5/19/2015	6	095	NUTLEY AVE	02R	FLOWERING CHERRY	03	0
		5/19/2015	8	086	PROSPECT ST	01R	REDBUD	02	0

7/2/2015

Department of Parks and Public Property REPORT 36 SHADE TREE DEPT. ACTIVITY, BY DATE

WORK COMPLETED	DATE WORK COMPLETED	ZONE	NO	ADDRESS STREET	POS	SPECIES	DIA (INCHES)	DEPARTMENT MANHOURS
TREE TAKEN DO	DWN 5/19/2015	5	043	RAYMOND AVE	01R	HORNBEAM	05	0
	5/19/2015	1	164	RHODA AVE	01R	HEDGE MAPLE	02	0
	5/21/2015	3	079	LAKESIDE DR	01R	YELLOW POPLAR	03	0
	5/26/2015	7	212	BLOOMFIELD AVE	01R	RED MAPLE	24	0
	5/26/2015	2	646	OMFIELD AVE ON HAWTHORNE	02R	NORWAY MAPLE	09	0
	5/27/2015	1	040	COEYMAN AVE	01R	HEDGE MAPLE	01	0
TOTAL NUMBER OF	TREE TAKEN DOWN	= 12				TOTAL NUMBER OF MAN	HOURS:	0

TOTAL SHADE TREE DEPT. MANHOURS FOR THE TIME PERIOD CHOSEN: 0

7 8

SHADE TREE

		тои	VNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TUE	SDAY JULY 7,	2015		and approximation of the	
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15-01842	W.B. MASON	57.41					57.41
15-01606	W.B. MASON	57.14					57.14
15-01514	SANOFI PASTEUR	166.89					166.89
15-01860	CABLEVISION	21.59					21.59
15-01848	MEDIAGRAPHICS	55.00					55.00
15-00222	POLAND SPRING	37.30					37.30
15-01972	TREASURER OF SCHOOL		2,150,000.00				2,150,000.00
15-02032	T/N PAYROLL AGENCY		148.37				148.37
15-01968	T/N PAYROLL AGENCY		78.12				78.12
15-02033	T/N PAYROLL AGENCY		34,062.15				34,062.15
15-02061	T/N PAYROLL AGENCY		395.47				395.47
15-01979	MAPLE DIRECT		4,352.18				4,352.18
15-01155	NJ E-ZPASS CUSTOMER		50.00		250.00	250.00	550.00
15-01953	VERIZON WIRELESS		38.01	1,004.42			1,042.43
15-01955	CHRISTOPHER DURKIN		9,929.70				9,929.70
15-01961	NJACTB		445.00				445.00
15-02040	MTAG CUST ALTERNA FUNDING	L	2,627.58				2,627.58
15-02041	US BANK FOR ATR-FUND NJ		1,080.22				1,080.22
15-02042	US BANK CUST FOR TLCF		1,209.94				1,209.94
15-02043	RAYMOND CETRULO		2,160.02				2,160.02
15-02044	ISAAC MORADI		34,210.42				34,210.42
15-02045	US BANK AS CUST FOR ACTLIEN		15,387.69				15,387.69
15-02046	US BANK AS CUST FOR ACTLIEN		15,526.49				15,526.49
15-02047	US BANK CUST FOR TLCF		2,533.95				2,533.95
15-02048	US BANK CUST FOR TLCF		2,178.47				2,178.47
15-02036	LASSER HOCHMAN		8,185.00				8,185.00

20 1

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	FLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TU	ESDAY JULY 7,	2015	1	DADI/O O	
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15 02027			1 052 72				1 052 7
	FNA JERSEY BOI FNA JERSEY BOI		1,052.73				1,052.73
	US BANK CUST PCJ FIRSTTRUST		21,828.80				2,227.27
	WAGE WORKS		2,227.27				2,227.27
	POSTMASTER NEWARK NJ		3,000.00				3,000.00
I among the second seco	FRANK DIBIANO		528.89				528.89
	W.B. MASON		202.95				202.95
TALM - LAST	W.B. MASON		409.89				409.89
	W.B. MASON		1,136.20	14			1,136.20
	W.B. MASON		9.90				9.90
	W.B. MASON		205.17	22			205.1
15-01899	W.B. MASON		1,305.98				1,305.9
15-01906	W.B. MASON		208.56				208.5
15-01212	W.B. MASON		39.38				39.3
15-01611	W.B. MASON		793.88				793.8
15-01588	SPS		2,300.00				2,300.0
15-01918	EIC INSPECTION AGENCY		95.00				95.0
15-00526	PIRO,ZINNA,CIFELLI,PARIS		1,041.30				1,041.3
15-00454	PIRO,ZINNA,CIFELLI,PARIS		9,189.38				9,189.3
15-00454	PIRO,ZINNA,CIFELLI,PARIS		12,713.71				12,713.7
15-00134	VITAL COMMUNICATIONS		255.00				255.0
	NUTLEY CAR WASH		5.50				5.5
	MILLENIUM STRATEGIES		3,333.00				3,333.0
-	US POSTAL SERVICE		4,000.00				4,000.0
15-01702			376.00				376.0
15-01911	VERITEXT REPORTING		209.25				209.2

.....

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	ſLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TU	ESDAY JULY 7,	2015			
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15 01095	VERITEXT REPORTING		357.75				357.75
	OCEAN COMPUTER GROUP		35,708.52				35,708.52
and the second second			1,500.00				1,500.00
	AT & T MOBILITY AT & T MOBILITY		287.66 490.95				287.66 490.95
	NO JERSEY MEDIA GROUP		182.73				182.73
	SQUEAKY CLEAN		700.00				Construction of the second sec
	NJ STATE LEAGUE OF MUNIC		380.00				700.00 380.00
	HATCH, MOTT MACDONALD		12,970.57				12,970.57
15-02130			2,102.49 62.50				2,102.49 62.50
	POLAND SPRING		126.09				126.09
	CDW GOVERNMENT		1,699.14			-	1,699.14
	VITAL COMMUNICATIONS		100.00			-	100.00
	W.B. MASON		36.15				36.15
	W.B. MASON		75.58				75.58
	RICHARD RENN		505.00				505.00
	VERITEXT REPORTING		283.50				283.50
	NEOPOST INC		63.99				63.99
	NJ DEPT. HEALTH SERVICES		58.80				58.80
	KATHY REMPUSHESKI		25.00				25.00
15-02174			10.67				10.67
	W.B. MASON		281.26				281.26
and the second second second second	MILLENIUM STRATEGIES		3,333.00				3,333.00
	PAUL CAFONE		0,000,000	115.98			115.98
	BATTERIES & BULBS			21.92			21.92

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TU	ESDAY JULY 7,	2015			
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15 01051				1 0 00 00			
	PENNONI ASSOC.			1,260.00			1,260.00
15-00111	NBC AUTO PARTS			1,032.21			1,032.21
15-01427	NBC AUTO PARTS			397.50			397.50
	INGLESINO, WEBSTER, WYCISK	ALA		5,062.38			5,062.38
15-01869	NUTLEY PARK SHOPRITE			24.15			24.15
Transference and the second second	INHALATION THERAPY			185.00			185.00
	INHALATION THERAPY			52.10			52.10
15-01813				469.00			469.00
15-01554	A CONTRACTOR OF A CONTRACT OF A CONTRACTOR OF			490.00			490.00
15-01578	NAMES AND ADDRESS OF A DECEMBER OF			453.79			453.79
	W.B. MASON			243.87			243.87
The second second second	W.B. MASON			144.90			144.90
Personal Providence Areas	W.B. MASON			26.96			26.96
SHOWER STREET,	W.B. MASON			297.04			297.04
15-01916				222.31			222.31
	PA AUTO PARTS			2,895.63			2,895.63
	NATIONAL FUEL OIL			10,148.50			10,148.50
and the second	RICCIPLANNING			1,170.00			1,170.00
	XEROX CORP			29.70			29.70
	XEROX CORP			34.95			34.95
	RICCIPLANNING			1,320.00			1,320.00
15-01735				394.95			394.95
15-01942				1,180.00			1,180.00
15-01944	the second se			79.98			79.98
	HOME DEPOT			85.73			85.73
15-01041	SCARINCI HOLLENBECK			518.80			518.80

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TU	ESDAY JULY 7,	2015			
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15 01040	NUTLEY PARK SHOPRITE			210.48			210.48
	HODGES PARTY RENTAL			619.50			619.50
15-01740				300.00			300.00
	SO PARK & DISTRICT PIPES			850.00			850.00
15-00976	and the state of the second period of the second seco			392.94			392.94
and the second sec	EDISPATCHES			2,148.00		-	2,148.00
	SIRCHIE FINGER PRINT			770.96		-	770.96
	SIRCHIE FINGER PRINT			249.21			249.21
14-04604				650.00			650.00
15-01892	GOODYEAR AUTO SERV			430.82			430.82
15-01893	GOODYEAR AUTO SERV			872.55			872.55
15-01894	GOODYEAR AUTO SERV			538.85			538.85
15-01590	DAVE STERN			4,892.09			4,892.09
15-01741	ORIENTAL TRADING			370.65			370.65
15-01946	ADVANCED MECHANICAL			3,650.00			3,650.00
19-01945	KOBCOR.COM			295.00			295.00
15-02030	CABLEVISION			28.51			28.51
15-02088	AT & T MOBILITY			68.10			68.10
15-02094	VERIZON			29.99			29.99
15-02087	VERIZON			75.44			75.44
15-00630	NO JERSEY MEDIA GROUP			132.08			132.08
15-00631	NO JERSEY MEDIA GROUP			90.58			90.58
15-00631	NO JERSEY MEDIA GROUP			36.24			36.24
15-00630	NO JERSEY MEDIA GROUP			15.77	1		15.77
15-00874	VIOLA BROTHERS			403.65			403.65
15-00256	INHALATION THERAPY			53.57			53.57

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY				
			BILL LIST					
TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015								
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS	
15-01931	WEST GROUP			262.50			262.50	
	AMERICAN RED CROSS			1,406.00			1,406.00	
15-02167	TURNOUT UNIFORMS			66.99			66.99	
	TURNOUT UNIFORMS			189.99			189.99	
	MICHAEL ROSELLI			1,200.00			1,200.00	
	MICHAEL PADILLA			111.10			111.10	
	EAST COAST EMERGENCY LIGHT			15,631.56			15,631.56	
	GARDEN STATE VINYL			5,450.00			5,450.00	
15-01971	MOBILE TECH		-	1,038.00			1,038.00	
15-00975	D.E. WILLIAMS			176.00			176.00	
15-02169	SANDRA CARELLA			1,800.00	5101-40		1,800.00	
15-02192	SANDRA CARELLA			57.64			57.64	
15-02193	SANDRA CARELLA			750.00			750.00	
15-02194	RITACCO BROTHERS BRICK OVER	J		105.00			105.00	
15-00077	GRAINGER				69.82		69.82	
15-00077	GRAINGER				109.43		109.43	
15-00050	BLOOMFIELD MASONRY				282.11		282.11	
15-00053	COUNTY CONCRETE				124.00		124.00	
15-00060	NEWARK ASPHALT				536.80		536.80	
15-00060	NEWARK ASPHALT				462.44		462.44	
15-01863	CABLEVISION				21.34		21.34	
15-00056	DURABLE RECYCLING				854.64		854.64	
15-00047	AGL WELDING				62.60		62.60	
15-00069	TILCON				211.26		211.26	
15-00062	NORTHEAST AUTO				8.95		8.95	
15-00062	NORTHEAST AUTO				40.00		40.00	

.

.

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY				
			BILL LIST					
TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015								
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS	
45.00062		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			24.00		24.00	
	NORTHEAST AUTO				24.88		24.88	
	ATHENIA MASON				81.75		81.75	
	SUPERIOR DISTRIBUTORS				89.22		89.22	
the second s	VIOLA BROTHERS				365.81		365.81	
					41.29		41.29	
	VIOLA BROTHERS			1140 - Part - Pa	26.40		26.40	
	VIOLA BROTHERS				29.70		29.70	
A CONTRACT OF A CONTRACT. OF A CONTRACT OF A CONTRACTACT OF A CONTRACTACT OF A CONTRACTACTACTACTACTA	PASSAIC VALLEY WATER				645.00		645.00	
	PASSAIC VALLEY WATER				52,132.39		52,132.39	
	P & A AUTO PARTS				86.16		86.16	
	ONE CALL CONCEPTS				183.56		183.56	
15-00080					233.26		233.26	
	BLOOMFIELD MASONRY				102.09		102.09	
	BRADLEY TIRE				55.00		55.00	
					197.57		197.57	
	VITAL COMMUNICATIONS				153.00		153.00	
	NATIONAL TERMINAL				4,841.45		4,841.45	
A CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR	WINNING TEAMS				83.60		83.60	
and the second se	GARDEN STATE HIGHWAY				29.55		29.55	
							and the second sec	
15-01712	NY-NJ TRAILER INTERCITY TIRE				389.27 492.00		389.27 492.00	
	RAPID PUMP				9,680.00			
							9,680.00	
15-01750	ALL SERVICE CONTRACTORS				344.50 103.98		103.98	
	EASTCOM ASSOC.				-			
12-00/38	EASTCOIVI ASSUC.				4,027.00		4,027.00	

.

		10	WNSHIP OF NU	ILET				
			BILL LIST	0045				
TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015								
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS	
15-01696	DEROCHE CANVAS				406.78		406.7	
15-01669	NEWARK BRUSH				993.00		993.0	
15-01670	DELGEN PRESS				125.00		125.0	
15-01695	W.B.MASON				196.76		196.7	
15-01733	CAMPBELL FOUNDRY CO				728.00		728.0	
15-01697	STORAGE EQUIPMENT				60.00		60.0	
14-04163	S. ROTONDI & SONS				6,377.70		6,377.7	
15-02031	HARVEY WECHTER				100.00		100.0	
15-01991	PSE & G				21,409.75		21,409.7	
15-02133	PSE & G				5.07		5.0	
15-00051	BEYER BROS				123.25		123.2	
15-00060	NEWARK ASPHALT				914.66		914.6	
15-00062	NORTHEAST AUTO				118.00		118.0	
15-02098	AT & T MOBILITY				1,775.99		1,775.9	
15-01885	AMERICAN STENCYL				57.00		57.0	
15-01839	WORK N GEAR				1,138.25		1,138.2	
15-01840	WORK N GEAR				1,138.25		1,138.2	
15-01837	WORK N GEAR				205.75		205.7	
15-01957	MOBILE TECH		-		60.00		60.0	
15-01897	DELGEN PRESS				695.00		695.0	
15-01856					313.54		313.5	
15-01954	DATA CENTER TECH				650.00		650.0	
15-01348	TRIUS OF NJ				345.00		345.0	
15-01933	SQUEAKY CLEAN CARPET				75.00		75.0	
15-01967	DELUXE INTERNATIONAL				363.96		363.9	
15-01996	PETER ANDOLINO				549.95		549.9	

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TU	ESDAY JULY 7,	2015			
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
45.02402					100.00		400.00
	ROSANNA L. O'BRIEN				100.00		100.00
15-01413	PENNONI ASSOC.				14,659.63		14,659.63
	PENNONI ASSOC.				2,250.00		2,250.00
CARANA DASS MIDDEL 703	PENNONI ASSOC.				1,200.00		1,200.00
a survey and a survey of the	PENNONI ASSOC.				1,080.00		1,080.00
the first sector of the	PENNONI ASSOC.				4,318.15		4,318.15
PARAME AND CARACTERS	PENNONI ASSOC.				10,205.00		10,205.00
and the second second second	CITY OF NEWARK WATER				24,983.66		24,983.66
15-02089	Sector Sector Street					397,249.15	397,249.15
15-02090						197,727.83	197,727.83
AUROLUM - LOS CHUST NEW TOD	ARROW ELEVATOR					425.00	425.00
and the second second	C & C TIRE					695.50	695.50
15-02051	ROBERT ALBERT					629.40	629.40
15-00027	P & A AUTO PARTS					182.84	182.84
15-01713	HOME DEPOT					59.00	59.00
15-00043	ABLE HARDWARE					245.96	245.96
15-00035	WEST ESSEX BUILDING					12.49	12.49
15-00017	AMERICAN HOSE					32.90	32.90
15-00045	COMPLETE SAW					664.00	664.00
15-00045	COMPLETE SAW					75.90	75.90
14-03817	BELLRIDGE PLUMBING					108.48	108.48
15-00042	BELLRIDGE PLUMBING					551.81	551.81
15-00042	BELLRIDGE PLUMBING					164.10	164.10
15-00018	ATHENIA MASON					76.09	76.09
15-00039	GRANT SUPPLY					22.66	22.66
15-00039	GRANT SUPPLY					341.41	341.41

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY				
			BILL LIST					
TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015								
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS	
15-01861	CABLEVISION					164.80	164.80	
	CABLEVISION					10.66	10.66	
	CABLEVISION LIGHTPATH					3,060.33	3,060.33	
	AGL WELDING			1		149.06	149.06	
	VIOLA BROTHERS					81.35	81.35	
14-04761	VIOLA BROTHERS					149.28	149.28	
14-04761	VIOLA BROTHERS					665.82	665.82	
15-00037	VIOLA BROTHERS					3,032.46	3,032.46	
15-00037	VIOLA BROTHERS					635.15	635.15	
14-04455	DOWNES TREE SERVICE					1,000.00	1,000.00	
15-00156	DOWNES TREE SERVICE					4,950.00	4,950.00	
15-01739	MICRO CENTER					549.98	549.98	
15-00040	GRAINGER					250.58	250.58	
15-00029	STORR TRACTOR					169.80	169.80	
15-00016	AGL WELDING					144.50	144.50	
15-00041	CONTEMPORARY GLASS					314.55	314.55	
15-00027	P & A AUTO PARTS					15.40	15.40	
15-01941	SO JERSEY ENERGY					39.36	39.36	
15-00034	ABADEL PEST CONTROL	27				125.00	125.00	
15-01927	NRG BUSINESS SOLUTIONS					81.60	81.60	
15-01494	TOOL DOCTOR					142.75	142.75	
15-00036	RICCARDI BROTHERS					1,174.25	1,174.25	
15-00036	RICCARDI BROTHERS					383.15	383.15	
15-01995	PSE & G					12,798.68	12,798.68	
15-01998	PSE & G					4.25	4.25	
15-01994	PSE & G					1,057.41	1,057.41	

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
BILL LIST TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015							
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15-01993	PSE & G					557.39	557.39
15-01999	PSE & G					11.98	11.98
15-01992	PSE & G					529.45	529.45
15-01977	PSE & G					1,241.43	1,241.43
15-02104	FRANK FERRY					629.40	629.40
15-02105	JOSPEH REILLEY					629.40	629.40
15-02106	ROBERT DELITTA					1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02107	JOSEPH RUSSONELLA					1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02108	BARBARA CIASCO					629.40	629.40
15-02109	SAL CERTRULO					629.40	629.40
15-02110	LOUIS MARONE					1,258.80	1,258.80
12-02011	JACK BARRY					1,910.40	1,910.40
15-02112	JOSEPH REGO					1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02113	VIOLET O'HALLORAN					629.40	629.40
12-02114	SUSANNA ERDOS			-		1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02115	RICHARD LAUDADIO					629.40	629.40
15-02116	ANTHONY MONACO					1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02117	PHILIP HEFFELFINGER					629.40	629.40
15-02118	LEROY RASP				3	1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02102	ANTHONY INTILE					629.40	629.40
15-02103	LOIS PLINIO					881.40	881.40
15-02101	FLAGSHIP DENTAL PLANS					555.25	555.25
15-02125	ALAN NOWICKI					1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02124	ELEANOR CAPRIO					629.40	629.40
15-02123	MARY ANN CHAGNON					419.60	419.60
15-02119	DENNIS P KIRK					629.40	629.40

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
_			BILL LIST				
		TU	ESDAY JULY 7,	2015			
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15-02120	CHARLES GROSS					1,258.80	1,258.80
15-02121						1,258.80	1,258.80
The second s						1,258.80	1,258.80
	DELTA DENTAL PLAN OF NJ					13,832.72	13,832.72
	DELTA DENTAL PLAN OF NJ					13,715.68	13,715.68
15-01527	AMERICAN HOSE					164.14	164.14
15-01419	WORK N GEAR					242.25	242.25
15-01561	NIELSEN DODGE CHRYSLER					183.12	183.12
15-01474	SAL ELECTRIC					509.49	509.49
15-01244	NATURES CHOICE					1,186.50	1,186.50
15-01475	NATURES CHOICE					2,542.50	2,542.50
15-01797	NATURES CHOICE					1,760.00	1,760.00
15-01288	MAGIC TOUCH					244.50	244.50
15-01567	MAGIC TOUCH					921.06	921.06
15-01117	MAGIC TOUCH					2,883.08	2,883.08
15-01408	STATE OF NJ DEPT OF LABOR					410.00	410.00
15-01568	TREASURER STATE OF NJ					1,103.00	1,103.00
15-01274	MOONEY-GENERAL PAPER					2,777.60	2,777.60
15-01751	MOONEY-GENERAL PAPER					2,849.32	2,849.32
15-01809	APPROVED FIRE PROTECTION					2,250.90	2,250.90
15-01755	W.B. MASON					516.64	516.64
15-01847	W.B. MASON					60.34	60.34
15-01567	COMPLETE SAW SERVICE					351.60	351.60
15-00956	ADVANCED MECHANICAL					6,000.00	6,000.00
	ADVANCED MECHANICAL					9,900.00	9,900.00
15-01396	GRANT SUPPLIES					442.85	442.85

.

		то	WNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
			BILL LIST					
TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015								
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS	
15-01599	NBC AUTO PARTS					489.00	489.00	
15-02001	SPS					1,570.00	1,570.00	
15-01484	FOLEY INC					5,796.20	5,796.20	
15-02150	HENRY BAKER		-			955.20	955.20	
15-02151	NOREEN HAVERON					515.74	515.74	
15-02152	WILLIAM LOPA					1,258.80	1,258.80	
15-02165	KARL DRONKE JR					1,258.80	1,258.80	
15-01624	SIACA WIPER					115.00	115.00	
15-02055	PAYPAL INC					30.00	30.00	
15-02058	CODY MEDJANI					85.00	85.00	
15-01552	PARK AVE EAST			- Jaka		2,000.00	2,000.00	
15-02054	CHARLES GARCIA					85.00	85.00	
15-02053	NUTLEY PARK SHOPRITE					137.02	137.02	
15-02080	NUTLEY PARK SHOPRITE					244.90	244.90	
15-02057	GARY WILDE			000		40.00	40.00	
15-02086	LORI MONTALBANO					360.00	360.00	
15-02085	KIRSTEN BRONIGAN					100.00	100.00	
15-02084	NANETTE CASTRO					40.00	40.00	
15-02083	JUSTINE DEFLURI					40.00	40.00	
15-02082	JAMES O'HALLORAN					40.00	40.00	
15-02081	JAMES O'HALLORAN					40.00	40.00	
15-02079	CASSANDRA GUARINO					24.20	24.20	
15-02078	BONNIE LUBERTO					65.00	65.00	
15-02077	SASA ZONIC					40.00	40.00	
15-02076	FILOMENA CONTELLA					40.00	40.00	
15-02075	JASON SHAW					110.00	110.00	

•

.

		тои	VNSHIP OF NU	TLEY			
			BILL LIST				
		TUE	SDAY JULY 7,	2015			
P.O.	VENDOR	PUBLIC AFFAIRS	REVENUE & FINANCE	PUBLIC SAFETY	PUBLIC WORKS	PARKS & PUBLIC PROPERTY	TOTALS
15 02074	KATHRYN-ANN LUGOWE					24.20	24.20
	LISA VAUGHAN					24.20	24.20
2.4	ED LEYBOVICH					155.00	155.00
	JENNY DANIELS					65.00	65.00
	MARCY TORTORA					40.00	40.00
-	HUGO ARELLANO					225.00	225.00
	JUDITH LEPORATI					80.00	80.00
	ANCA UNJANG					30.00	30.00
	ADITYA SHREEKANTH					65.00	65.00
	CNTY.ESSEX DEPT.OF PARKS					750.00	750.00
15-02067				12		7,020.00	7,020.00
	ALL PRO TENNIS					2,400.00	2,400.00
· ·					10.15		
	BILL LIST DEPT. TOTALS:	395.33	2,412,432.87	75,781.53	175,377.72	748,117.94	3,412,105.39

PAYROLL SHEET TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015

List of payroll submitted for approval by the Board of Commissioners at their regular meeting of JULY 7, 2015:

PAYROLL-REGULAR-JUNE 19, 2015:

Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety Department of Public Works Department of Parks & Public Properties Department of Recreation Commission Water Operations Due To From General Capital 600 Series Police Outside Duties C.E.H.A.

1,020.39

Sub Total

TOTAL PAYROLL:	1,020.39
The Payroll list in the foregoing schedule includes deducted for:	s amounts to be
Federal Withholding Tax	0.00
Social Security	63.31
N.J. State Tax	12.72
Medicare	
Wage Execution	
Deferred Compensation	
Employee Disability Ins.	

PAYROLL SHEET TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015

List of payroll submitted for approval by the Board of Commissioners at their regular meeting of JULY 7, 2015:

PAYROLL-REGULAR-JUNE 20, 2015:

Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety Department of Public Works Department of Parks & Public Properties Department of Recreation Commission Water Operations Due To From General Capital 600 Series Police Outside Duties C.E.H.A.

1,939.54

a) 1

100

TOTAL PAYROLL:	1,939.54
----------------	----------

Sub Total

The Payroll list in the foregoing schedule includes amounts to be	
deducted for:	
Federal Withholding Tax	262.53
Social Security	120.25
N.J. State Tax	52.70
Medicare	
Wage Execution	
Deferred Compensation	
Employee Disability Ins.	

PAYROLL SHEET TUESDAY JULY 7, 2015

List of payroll submitted for approval by the Board of Commissioners at their regular meeting of JULY 7, 2015:

- X - 1

PAYROLL-REGULAR-JULY 3, 2015:	
Department of Public Affairs	18,573.72
Department of Revenue & Finance	60,572.72
Department of Public Safety	453,344.82
Department of Public Works	59,253.02
Department of Parks & Public Properties	80,063.84
Department of Recreation Commission	8,558.32
Water Operations	43,915.82
Due To From General Capital	2,768.19
600 Series_	9,708.41
Police Outside Duties	16,462.44
C.E.H.A.	152.48
P.O.A.A.	240.00
Zoning Board	800.00
Dogs	77.17
0	
Sub Total	754,490.95
	754,490.95
Sub Total	754,490.95 0.00
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015:	
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs	0.00
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance	0.00 897.67
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety	0.00 897.67 15,250.75
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety Department of Public Works	0.00 897.67 15,250.75 7,732.90
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety Department of Public Works Department of Parks & Public Properties	0.00 897.67 15,250.75 7,732.90 2,725.51
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety Department of Public Works Department of Parks & Public Properties Water Operations	0.00 897.67 15,250.75 7,732.90 2,725.51 10,318.39
Sub Total PAYROLL-OVERTIME-JULY 3, 2015: Department of Public Affairs Department of Revenue & Finance Department of Public Safety Department of Public Works Department of Parks & Public Properties Water Operations 600 Series	0.00 897.67 15,250.75 7,732.90 2,725.51 10,318.39 0.00

The Payroll list in the foregoing schedule includes amounts to be

deducted for:	
Federal Withholding Tax	94,752.36
Social Security	25,091.73
N.J. State Tax	26,741.16
Medicare	11,250.91
Wage Execution	4,303.50
Deferred Compensation	25,679.06
Employee Disability Ins.	5,001.99